



DIRECTORY OF ACCREDITED PROGRAMMES OFFERED IN POLYTECHNICS AND SIMILAR TERTIARY INSTITUTIONS

15th EDITION

JANUARY, 2010

TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Page
Cover page	
Table of Contents	i
Foreword	vi
Key to Abbreviations	vii
List of Polytechnics in Nigeria with years of Establishment and Ownership	viii
List of Colleges of Agriculture with years of Establishment and Ownership	xiii
List of Colleges of Health Science with years of Establishment and Ownership	XV
List of Other Specialised Institutions	xvi
List of Innovation Enterprises Institutions (IEIs)	xvii
Polytechnics and other similar Institutions with Accredited	
Programmes in the Six Geo-political Zones	xxiii
List of Programmes Available in Nigerian Polytechnics and Similar Institutions	xxviii
List of Programmes in IEIs	xxxi
Citation	xxxii
Citation	λλλΙΙ
Polytechnics Offering Accredited Programmes	
Abdu Gusau Polytechnic, Talata Mafara	1
Abia State Polytechnic, Aba	1
Abraham Adesenya Polytechnic, Ijebu Igbo	2
Abubakar Tatari Ali Polytechnic, Bauchi	2
Adamawa State Polytechnic, Yola	3
Akanu Ibiam Federal Polytechnic, Unwana	3
Akwa Ibom State College of Art & Science, Nung Ukim	4
Akwa Ibom State Polytechnic, Ikot Osurua	4
Allover Central Polytechnic, Sango Ota	5
·	6
Auchi Polytechnic, Auchi Panya Stata Polytechnia Ughakala	7
Benue State Polytechnic, Ugbokolo	
Crown Polytechnic, Ado-Ekiti	8
Delta State Polytechnic, Ogwashi-Uku	9
Delta State Polytechnic, Otefe-Oghara	9
Delta State Polytechnic, Ozoro	10
Dorben Polytechnic, Bwari	11
Edo State Institute of Technology and Management, Usen	11
Federal Polytechnic, Ado – Ekiti	11
Federal Polytechnic, Bauchi	13
Federal Polytechnic, Bida	14
Federal Polytechnic, Damaturu	16
Federal Polytechnic, Ede	16
Federal Polytechnic, Idah	18
Federal Polytechnic, Ilaro	19
Federal Polytechnic, Kaura Namoda	20
Federal Polytechnic, Mubi	21
Federal Polytechnic, Nasarawa	22
Federal Polytechnic, Nekede Owerri	23
Federal Polytechnic, Offa	25
Federal Polytechnic, Oko	26
Fidei Polytechnic, Gboko	27
Gateway Polytechnic Igbesa	28
Gateway ICT Institute, Itori- Ewekoro	28
Gateway Polytecnic, Saapade	29

Grace Polytechnic, Surulere	29
Hassan Usman Katsina Polytechnic, Katsina.	30
Hussaini Adamu Federal Polytechnic, Kazaure	31
Igbajo Polytechnic, Igbajo	31
Imo State Polytechnic, Umuagwo-Ohaji	31
Institute of Management and Technology, Enugu	32
Interlink Polytechnic, Ijebu-Jesa	34
Jigawa State Polytechnic, Dutse	34
Kaduna Polytechnic, Kaduna	35
Kano State Polytechnic, Kano	37
Kogi State Polytechnic, Lokoja	38
Kwara State Polytechnic, Ilorin	39
Lagos City Polytechnic, Ikeja	40
Lagos State Polytechnic, Ikorodu	41
Lighthouse Polytechnic, Evbuobanosa	42
Moshood Abiola Polytechnic, Abeokuta	43
Nasarawa State Polytechnic, Nasarawa	44
Niger State Polytechnic, Zungeru	44
Nuhu Bamalli Polytechnic, Zaria	45
Osun State College of Technology, Esa – Oke	46
Osun State Polytechnic, Iree	47
Our Saviour Institute of Science, Agriculture & Technology, Enugu	48
Plateau State Polytechnic, Barkin Ladi	49
Ramat Polytechnic, Maiduguri	50
Rivers State College of Art and Science, Port Harcourt	51
Rivers State Polytechnic, Bori	52
Ronik Polytechnic, Ejugbo, Lagos	53
Rufus Giwa Polytechnic, Owo	53
Sokoto State Polytechnic, Sokoto	54
Temple Gate Polytechnic, Aba	55
The Polytechnic, Ibadan	55
The Polytechnic, Ile-Ife	58
Waziri Umaru Federal Polytechnic, Birnin Kebbi	59
Wolex Polytechnic, Iyana Ipaja, Lagos	60
Yaba College of Technology, Yaba	60
Accredited Programmes in Colleges of Agriculture	
Akperan Orshi College of Agriculture, Yandev	63
Audu Bako College of Agriculture, Danbatta	63
College of Agriculture & Animal Science, Bakura	63
College of Agriculture and Animal Science, DAC-ABU, Mando, Kaduna	64
College of Agriculture, Jalingo	64
College of Agriculture, DAC-ABU, Kabba	64
College of Agriculture, Lafia	65
College of Agriculture, Zuru	65
Edo State College of Agriculture, Iguoriakhi	65
Federal College of Agriculture, Akure	66
Federal College of Agriculture, Moor Plantation, Ibadan	66
Federal College of Agriculture, Ishiagu	66
Federal College of Animal Health & Production Technology, Ibadan	67
Federal College of Animal Health & Production Technology, Vom	67
Federal College of Freshwater Fisheries Technology, Baga	67
Federal College of Fisheries & Marine Technology Victoria Island	67

Federal College of Freshwater Fisheries Technology, New Bussa	68
Federal College of Forestry, Ibadan	68
Federal College of Forestry, Jos	68
Federal College of Forestry Mechanisation, Afaka	69
Federal College of Land Resources Technology, Kuru, Jos	69
Federal College of Land Resources Technology, Owerri	69
Federal College of Wildlife Management, New Bussa	69
Jigawa State College of Agriculture, Hadejia	70
Mohammet Lawan College of Agriculture, Maiduguri	70
Niger State College of Agriculture, Mokwa	70
Oyo State College of Agriculture, Igbo-Ora	71
Plateau State College of Agriculture, Garkawa	71
Samaru College of Agriculture, DAC-ABU, Zaria	71
Accredited Programmes in Colleges of Health Sciences	
ABUTH School of Health Records Admin & Biostatistics, Zaria.	72
Aminu Kano Teaching Hospital, Kano	72
College of Health Technology, Zawan.	72
Federal School of Dental Technology & Therapy, Enugu	72
National Orthopaedic Hospital, Igbobi, Lagos	72
NKST College of Health Technology, Mkar, Gboko	73
School of Health Technology, Akure	73
School of Health Technology, Offa	73
Shehu Idris College of Health Technology, Makarfi	73
University Teaching Hospital, Lagos	73
Accredited Programmes in Specialised Institutions	
Air Force Institute of Technology, (AFIT) Airforce Base, Kaduna	74
College of Business and Management Studies, Konduga.	74
College of Administration and Business Studies, Potiskum	74
Federal College of Chemical and Leather Technology, Samaru Zaria	75
Federal Cooperative College, Kaduna	75
Federal Cooperative College, Ibadan	75
Federal Cooperative College, Oji – River	75
Federal School of Surveying, Oyo	75
Institute of Technology and Environmental Studies, NASME, Makurdi	76
Maritime Academy of Nigeria, Oron	76
Nigerian Army School of Signals, Lagos	76
Nigerian Army School of Finance and Administration, Lagos	76
Nigerian Institute of Journalism, Ikeja	77
Nigerian Navy College of Engineering, Sapele	77
Petroleum Training Institute, Effurun	77
Wavecrest College of Catering and Hospitality Management, Lagos.	77
Accredited Programmes in Innovation Enterprise Institutions (IEIs) Aflon Digital Institute, Abuja	78
Afrihub ICT Institute, Wuse II, Abuja	78
Ambassador College of Management and Technology, Rumuokwrushi, P/Harcourt	78
Arewa Paralegal Innovation Enterprise, Kaduna	78
Business Education Examinations Council (BEEC) Lagos	78

Buckingham Academy of Management and Technology, Ogidi	78
Centre for Creative Arts Education, Port Harcourt	79
City Gate Institute of Innovation and Technology, Ibadan	79
Dalewares Institute of Technology, Lagos	79
Daibo Paralegal Training Institute Lagos.	79
Dialogue Computer Institute, Kaduna Centre, Kaduna.	79
Dialogue Computer Institute, Katsina Centre, Katsina.	79
Dreamsville Ltd. (Ladela Schools), Abuja	80
Environmental Sustainability Thinking and Action Centre (ESTAC), Enugu.	80
Highland College of Technology and Further Education, Ibadan	80
IFO College of Management and Technology, IFO, Ogun State	80
IMFI ICT Academy, Uyo	80
Innovation Institute of Technology, Kaduna.	80
karRox/UGRL Computer Education and Training, Abeokuta Centre	81
karRox/UGRL Computer Education and Training, Ibadan Centre	81
karRox/UGRL Computer Education and Training, Gbagada Centre, Lagos	81
karRox/UGRL Computer Education and Training, Ikeja Centre, Lagos	81
karRox/UGRL Computer Education and Training, Ogba Centre, Lagos	81
karRox/UGRL Computer Education and Training, Satellite Centre, Lagos	82
karRox/UGRL Computer Education and Training, Surulere Centre, Lagos	82
Lagos City Computer College, Ikeja	82
Lani Stephens Music Institute, Jos	82
Laser Petroleum Geosciences Centre, Port Harcourt	82
Literacy Centre, Aba	82
NIIT-IDM. 9 Oba Akran Avenue, Ikeja Lagos	83
NIIT Abeokuta Centre	83
NIIT Ajah Centre	83
NIIT Benin Centre	83
NIIT Calabar Training Centre	83
NIIT Eket Centre	83
NIIT Garki Abuja	84
NIIT Gbagada Centre. Lagos	84
NIIT Ikorodu Centre	84
NIIT Ilorin Centre	84
NIIT Kaduna	84
NIIT Kano	84
NIIT Offa Centre	85
NIIT Osogbo Centre	85
NIIT Ota Centre	85
NIIT Owerri Centre	85
NIIT PHC Aba Road Centre. Port Harcourt	85
NIIT PHC Dline. Port Harcourt	85
NIIT Uyo Centre	86
NIIT Warri Centre	86
NIIT Wuse- Abuja	86
NIIT Yenagoa Centre	86
NIIT Zaria	86
Oseni Elamah ICT Institute, Auchi	86
Pencil Film and Television Institute (PEFTI), Lagos	87
School of Information and Media Technology, Ebonyi	87
St. Winifred Innovative Institute, Ibadan	87
Total Human Capital Development Institute, Lagos	87
Tower Innovative College, Dugbe, Ibadan	87

Uptonville Oil and Gas Institute, Port Harcourt Yahaya Hamza Institute of Advanced Studies, Kaduna	87 88
General Information	89
How to apply for Admission into a programme	
General Admission Requirements into National Diploma Programmes	
Admission Requirements into Pre-National Diploma Programmes	
Specific Admission Requirements for ND Programmes	
General Admission Requirements for HND Programmes	
General Admission Requirements for NID Programmes	
General Admission Requirements for Post–HND Programmes	

FOREWORD

In this Fifteenth Edition of the Directory, is contained the list of fully accredited and Interim accredited programmes offered in the Polytechnics, Monotechnics and similar tertiary technical institutions in Nigeria whose graduates may be awarded the National Diploma (ND), Higher National Diploma (HND), Full Professional Diploma (Post-HND) and National Innovation Diploma (NID) as the case may be.

The Directory has continued to be an authoritative source of information to all stakeholders, guidance/councilors about the status of the programmes offered in Nigerian Polytechnics, Monotechnics, Innovation Enterprise Institutions and similar Tertiary institutions as well as admission requirements into the programmes.

The Directory covers different programmes which are offered in the Polytechnics, Monotechnics and similar tertiary technical institutions and for which National Curricula have been developed by the Board.

Only the programmes listed against the institutions as having Accreditation/Interim Accreditation are nationally recognized as ND, HND, Post HND and NID as the case may be, as at January 2010. This Directory is also available on the Board's website at www.nbte.gov.ng

I congratulate heads of the institutions whose programmes have attained accreditation status and are listed in this edition of the directory for ensuring that the programmes offered by their institutions met the national minimum academic standards as laid down by the Board. It is expected that all programmes listed as having Interim accreditation to commence or for one (1) year will earn full accreditation when they are visited in the third or fourth semester from the commencement date or after the one (1) year grace period. Institutions that offer programmes whose full Accreditation/ Interim Accreditation periods are about to expire should make arrangements to ensure their accreditation before the expiry dates, to avoid de-listing of the programmes from the Directory.

Engr. Dr. Nuru A. Yakubu, FNIM, OON EXECUTIVE SECRETARY NATIONAL BOARD FOR TECHNICAL EDUCATION KADUNA. NIGERIA

January 2010

KEY TO ABBREVIATIONS

P-HND - Post-Higher National Diploma HND - Higher National Diploma

ND - National Diploma

NID - National Innovation Diploma NVC - National Vocational Certificate

ANTC - Advanced National Technical Certificate
ANBC - Advanced National Business Certificate

NTC - National Technical Certificate
NBC - National Business Certificate

PRE-ND - Preparatory Course for National Diploma
GCE `O' Level - General Certificate of Education Ordinary Level

SSCE - Senior School Certificate Examination

NECO - National Examination Council IEI - Innovation Enterprise Institution

UTME - Unified Tertiary Matriculation Examination NBTE - National Board for Technical Education

• Year approved by Government

Interim - Programmes with one (1) year grace period to remedy

deficiencies

Interim - Programmes with interim accreditation pending full accreditation

POLYTECHNICS IN NIGERIA

S/NO	INSTITUTIONS	YEAR ESTABLISHED	OWNERSHIP
1.	Abdu Gusau Polytechnic, Talata Mafara P.M.B. 1021, Talata Mafara, Zamfara State.	1992	State
2.	Abia State Polytechnic, Aba, P.M.B. 7166, Aba, Abia State. abiapoly-aba@yahoo.com	1992	State
3.	Abraham Adesanya Polytechnic, Dogbolu/Akanran Ibadan Road, Atikori, Ijebu Igbo, PMB 1020 Ijebu-Igbo, Ogun State.		State
4.	Abubakar Tatari Ali Polytechnic, Bauchi, Jos Rd, Bauchi, Bauchi State. tatarialipolybauchi@yahoo.com	1988	State
5.	Adamawa State Polytechnic, Yola, P.M.B. 2146, Yola, Adamawa State.	1991	State
6.	Akanu Ibiam Federal Polytechnic, Unwana Afikpo, P.M.B. 1007, Unwana Afikpo, Ebonyi State.	1981	Federal
7.	Akwa Ibom State College of Art & Science, Nung Ukim, PMB 1044, Akwa Ibom State.		State
8.	Akwa Ibom State Polytechnic, Ikot Osurua, Ikot Ekpene, Akwa Ibom State.	1991	State
9.	Allover Central Polytechnic, Sango Ota, Plot 3A&B Abiodun Popoola Street, Sango Ota, Ogun State. allovercentral@yahoo.com	1998/2003♦	Private
10.	Auchi Polytechnic, Auchi, P.M.B. 13, Auchi, Edo State. info@auchipoly.net, rector@auchipoly.net	1973	Federal
11.	Benue State Polytechnic, Ugbokolo, P.M.B.01 Ugbokolo, Benue State. benpolyugbokolo@yahoo.com	1976	State
12.	Crown Polytechnic, Ado-Ekiti Km 10, Ilawe Road, Odo, Ekiti State	2008♦	Private
13.	Delta State Polytechnic, Ogwashi-Uku, P.M.B. 1030, Ogwashi-Uku, Delta State.	2002	State
14.	Delta State Polytechnic, Otefe-Oghara, P.M.B.03, Otefe-Oghara, Delta State	2002	State
15.	Delta State Polytechnic, Ozoro, P.M.B.05, Ozoro, Delta State.	2003	State

16.	Dorben Polytechnic, Abuja,	1995/2008♦	Private
	P. O. Box 6322 Garki, Bwari, Abuja.		
17	info@asacs.org.ng Edo State Institute of Technology and	2002	State
1 /	Management, Usen.	2002	State
	P. M. B. 1104, Benin City, Edo State.		
18.	Federal Polytechnic Ado – Ekiti,	1977	Federal
10.	P.M.B.5351, Ado – Ekiti.		T CGCTGT
19.	Federal Polytechnic Bauchi,	1979	Federal
	P.M.B.0231, Bauchi, Bauchi State.		
20.	Federal Polytechnic Bida,	1977	Federal
	P.M.B.55, Bida, Niger State.		
21.	Federal Polytechnic Damaturu,	1993	Federal
	P.M.B.1006, Damaturu, Yobe State.		
	fedpdam@yahoo.com		
22.	Federal Polytechnic Ede,	1992	Federal
	P.M.B.231, Ede, Osun State.		
	fedepoly@yahoo.com	1055	
23.	Federal Polytechnic Idah,	1977	Federal
	P.M.B. 1037, Idah, Kogi State.		
2.4	fedpolyidah@yahoo.co.uk	1070	Endame!
24.	Federal Polytechnic Ilaro, P.M.B.50, Ilaro, Ogun State.	1979	Federal
	Ilaro.poly@pinnet.net		
	rectoryfedpolyilaro@yahoo.com		
25.	Federal Polytechnic K/Namoda,	1983	Federal
23.	P.M.B.1012, Kaura Namoda,	1703	reactar
	Zamfara State.		
26.	Federal Polytechnic Mubi,	1979	Federal
	P.M.B.35, Mubi, Adamawa State.		
	mubirector@yahoo.com		
27.	Federal Polytechnic, Nasarawa,	1983	Federal
	P.M.B. 001 Nasarawa,		
	Nasarawa State.		
	fpnas@yahoo.com		
28.	Federal Polytechnic Nekede,	1977	Federal
• •	P.M.B.1036, Nekede, Owerri, Imo State.	1000	
29.	Federal Polytechnic Offa,	1992	Federal
	P.M.B. 420, Offa, Kwara State.		
20	offapoly@offapoly.edu.ng		
30.	Federal Polytechnic Oko, P.M.B. 21, Aguata, Oko, Anambra State.	1982	Federal
	federalpolytechnicoko@yahoo.com	1704	rederar
	fedpolyoko@gmail.com		
31.	Fidei Polytechnic, Gboko	2007♦	Private
J1.	P.M.B. 185, Km 8 Gboko-Aliade Road,	2007▼	Tirvate
	Benue State.		

32.	Gateway ICT Institute, Itori-Ewekoro, PMB 5026, Ifo, Ogun State.		State
33.	Gateway Polytechnic Igbesa	2004	State
33.	Oba Adesola Market Road, P.M.B. 2005,	2004	State
	Igbesa, Ogun State.		
2.4	rector@gatewaypolytechnicigbesa.org	2004	G
34.	Gateway Polytecnic, Saapade	2004	State
	Prof. Wole Soyinka Way, Saapade Estate,		
2.5	P.M.B. 2003, Isara Ode-Remo, Ogun State.	10.52/1000	D .
35.	Grace Polytechnic, Surulere,	1962/1999♦	Private
	P. O. Box 9067, Lagos State.		
	gracepoly@yahoo.com		
36	Hassan Usman Katsina Polytechnic (HUK),		State
	P.M.B. 2052, Katsina, Nigeria.		
37.	Hussaini Adamu Federal Polytechnic,	1991	Federal
	Kazaure, Jigawa State.		
	hafedpoly@yahoo.com		
38	Igbajo Polytechnic, Igbajo	2009	Private
	PMB 303, Osun State.		
39	Imo State Polytechnic, Umuagwo-Ohaji,	1978	State
	PMB 1472,Umuagwo-Ohaji Owerri, Imo		
	State, Nigeria.		
	amadioho4u@yahoo.com		
40.	Institute of Management and Technology,	1965	State
	Enugu, P.M.B 01079, Enugu, Enugu State.		
41.	Interlink Polytechnic, Ijebu-Jesa	2008♦	Private
	Km 1, Ado-Ekiti Road		
	PMB 5060, Ijebu-Jesa, Osun State		
42.	Jigawa State Polytechnic, Dutse	1991/2008	State
	Block 40-42, Old Secretariat, P.M.B. 7040,		
	Dutse, Jigawa State.		
43.	Kaduna Polytechnic, Kaduna,	1956	Federal
	P.M.B. 2021, Kaduna, Kaduna State.		
	rector@kadpoly.edu.ng		
	rector@kadpoly.com		
44.	Kano State Polytechnic, Kano,	1976	State
	P.M.B.3401, Kano, Kano State.		
	kano.poly@pinet.edu.com		
45.	Kogi State Polytechnic, Lokoja,	1993	State
	P.M.B.1101, Lokoja Kogi State.		
46.	Kwara State Polytechnic, Ilorin	1973	State
	P.M.B.1375, Ilorin, Kwara State.		2 1410
47.	Lagos City Polytechnic, Ikeja,	1990/1995♦	Private
.,.	P.M.B.21200, Ikeja, Lagos State.		
	info@lagoscitypolytechnic.net		
48.	Lagos State Polytechnic, Ikorodu,	1977	State
τυ.	P.M.B. 21606, Ikeja, Lagos, Lagos State.	1711	State
Í	info@mylaspotech.com		
	mio w myraspotech.com		

49.	Lighthouse Polytechnic,	2008♦	Private
49.		2008♥	Filvate
	Sonshine Hills Evbuobanosa		
50	Km 3, Asaba Road, Benin City, Edo State	1070	Ct-t-
50.	Moshood Abiola Polytechnic, Abeokuta,	1979	State
	P.M.B.2210, Abeokuta, Ogun State.		
	mapoly@pinet.edu.com		a
51	Nasarawa State Polytechnic,		State
	P. M. B. 109, Lafia, Nasarawa State.		
52.	Niger State Polytechnic, Zungeru,	1991	State
	P.M.B. 1 Zungeru, Niger State.	1.222	
53.	Nuhu Bamalli Polytechnic, Zaria,	1989	State
	P.M.B.1061 Zaria Kaduna State.		
	rector@nubapoly.org		
	nubapoly@yahoo.com		
54	Osun State College of Technology,	1991	State
	Esa – Oke, P.M.B.1011,		
	Esa – Oke, Osun State.		
55	Osun State Polytechnic, Iree,	1992	State
	P.M.B. 301, Iree, Osun State.		
	osunpolyiree@yahoo.com		
56.	Our Saviour Institute of Science,	1989/1991♦	Private
	Agriculture & Technology, Enugu, P.M.B.		
	01161, Enugu, Enugu State.		
57.	Plateau State Polytechnic, Barkin-Ladi,	1978	State
	P.M.B. 02023, Jos, Plateau State.		
	plapolyj@bwave.net		
58.	Ramat Polytechnic, Maiduguri,	1976	State
	P.M.B.1070, Maiduguri, Borno State.		
	ramat@yahoo.com,		
59.	Rivers State College of Art and Science,	1991	State
	Port Harcourt,		
	P.M.B. 5936, Port Harcourt, Rivers State.		
	rivcas400@yahoo.com		
60.	Rivers State Polytechnic, Bori,	1988	State
	P.M.B. 20, Bori, Rivers State.		
	rivpoly@pinet.edu.com		
61.	Ronik Polytechnic, Ejugbo,	2001/2003♦	Private
	P.M.B.21764, Ikeja, Lagos, Lagos State.		
	ronikpolytechnic@yahoo.com,		
	www.ronikpolytechnic.org.		
62.	Rufus Giwa Polytechnic, Owo,	1979	State
	P.M.B. 1019 Owo Ondo State.		
	ruggedpolyowo@yahoo.com		
63.	Sokoto State Polytechnic, Sokoto,	2000	State
	P.M.B. 2356 Sokoto, Sokoto State.		

64	Temple Gate Polytechnic, Abaji, Osisioma,	2009	Private
65.	P. O. Box 3448, Aba, Abia State.	1070	Ctata
65.	The Polytechnic Ibadan,	1970	State
	P.M.B. 22, Ibadan, Oyo State.		
	thepolyibadan@skannet.com		
	www.polyibadan.org		
66.	The Polytechnic, Ile Ife, P.M.B. 009,	1994/1999♦	Private
	O.A.U. Ile-Ife, Osun State.		
	universalcollegeoftechnology@yahoo.com		
67.	Waziri Umaru Federal Polytechnic, Birnin	1976	Federal
	Kebbi,		
	P.M.B.1034, Birnin Kebbi, Kebbi State.		
	kbpoly@skannet.com		
68.	Wolex Polytechnic, Iyana Ipaja, Lagos.	1996/1999♦	Private
	1, Ogun Street, Adealu Bus Stop, Lagos		
	Abeokuta Expressway, Dopemu,		
	P.O. Box 1520, Ikeja, Lagos State.		
	wolexpoju@yahoo.com		
69.	Yaba College of Technology, Yaba,	1947	Federal
	P.M.B.2011, Yaba, Lagos State.		
	registry@yabatech.edu.ng		

COLLEGES OF AGRICULTURE AND RELATED DISCIPLINES

S/NO	INSTITUTIONS	YEAR	OWNERSH
		ESTABLISHED	IP
1.	Akperan Orshi College of Agriculture,	1926	State
	Yandev,		
	P. M. B. 181, Yandev, Gboko, Benue State		
2.	Audu Bako College of Agriculture,	2002	State
	Dambatta,		
	P. M. B. 3159, Dambatta, Kano State		
3.	College of Agriculture and Animal Health,	1999	State
	Bakura, P.M.B. 1022, Talata Mafara,		
	Zamfara State		
4.	College of Agriculture and Animal Science,	1959	Federal
	DAC-ABU, Mando, P.M.B. 2134, Kaduna,		
	Kaduna State.		
	dac.abu@skannet.com		
_	dac.abu@inet-global.com	1050	
5.	College of Agriculture Jalingo,	1979	State
	P.M.B. 1025 Jalingo, Taraba State	1064	P 1 1
6.	College of Agriculture, DAC – ABU,	1964	Federal
	Kabba,		
7	P. M. B. 205, Kabba, Kogi State.	1006	Charle
7.	College of Agriculture Lafia, P.M.B. 033 Lafia Nasarawa State.	1996	State
8.		1976	State
0.	College of Agriculture, Zuru, P.M.B. 1018, Zuru, Kebbi State	1970	State
9.	Edo State College of Agriculture,	1992	State
9.	Iguoriakhi,	1992	State
	P.M.B. 1471, Iguoriakhi, Edo State.		
10	Federal College of Agriculture, Akure Ondo	1957	Federal
10	State	1737	rederar
11.	Federal College of Agriculture Moor	1921	Federal
11.	Plantation,	1,21	rederar
	P.M.B. 5029, Moor Plantation, Ibadan, Oyo		
	State.		
	drart@infoweb.abs.net		
12.	Federal College of Agriculture, Ishiagu,	1955	Federal
	P.M.B. 7008, Ishiagu, Ebonyi State.		
13.	Federal College of Animal Health &	1964	Federal
	Production Technology Ibadan,		
	P.M.B. 5029, Ibadan Oyo State.		
	drart@infoweb.abs.net		
14.	Federal College of Animal Health &	1941	Federal
	Production Technology, Vom,		
	P.M.B 1. Vom, Plateau State.		

15.	Federal College of Freshwater Fisheries Technology, Baga, P.M.B. 1060, Maiduguri, Borno State	1978	Federal
16.	Federal College of Freshwater Fisheries Technology, New Bussa, P.M.B. 1500, New Bussa, Niger State.	1978	Federal
17.	Federal College of Fisheries & Marine Technology, Victoria Island, P.M.B. 80063 Victoria Island, Lagos State. fcfmt@yahoo.com	1969	Federal
18.	Federal College of Forestry Jericho Hill, P.M.B. 5054 Jericho Hill, Ibadan, Oyo State	1939	Federal
19.	Federal College of Forestry Jos, P.M.B 2019 Jos, Plateau State. fcfjos@infoweb.abs.net	1958	Federal
21.	Federal College of Forestry Mechanisation Afaka, P.M.B. 2273, Afaka, Kaduna State. fedcollforestrykaduna@yahoo.com	1976	Federal
22.	Federal College of Land Resources Technology Kuru, P.M.B. 2035, Jos, Plateau State.	1987	Federal
23.	Federal College of Land Resources Technology Owerri, P.M.B. 1518, Owerri, Imo State. fedcolart2007@yahoo.com dfrin@skannet.com	1981	Federal
24.	Federal College of Wildlife Management. New Bussa, P.M.B. 268, New Bussa, Niger State.	1978	Federal
25.	Jigawa State College of Agriculture, P.M.B. 013, Hadejia, Jigawa State	1991	State
26	Mohammet Lawan College of Agriculture, Maiduguri, P. M .B. 1427, Maiduguri, Borno State	1977	State
27.	Niger State College of Agriculture Mokwa, P.M.B. 109, Mokwa, Niger State.	1979	State
28.	Oyo State College of Agriculture Igbo-Ora, PMB 10 Igbo-ora, Nigeria		State
29.	Plateau State College of Agriculture, Garkawa, P.M.B. 001 Garkawa.		State
30.	Samaru College of Agriculture DAC ABU, Zaria, Kaduna State.	1921	Federal

COLLEGES OF HEALTH SCIENCES

INSTITUTION NAME	YEAR ESTA DI ISHED	OWNERNSHIP
	1968	Federal
Aminu Kano Teaching Hospital, School of		Federal
Health Information Management, P.M.B.		
3452, Kano, Kano State.		
www.akth.org		
enquiries@akth.org		
College of Health Technology, Zawan,		State
Plateau State		
Federal School of Dental Technology &	1982	Federal
-		
± 7		
	1978	Federal
Lagos		
NKST College of Health Technology,	1960	Private
Mkar, Gboko, Benue State.		
collegeofhealthtechmkar@yahoo.com		
	1962	State
		State
Kwara State		
Shehu Idris College of Health Technology,	1954	State
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
sichstm2005@hotmail.com		
	1970	Federal
	ABUTH School of Health Records Admin & Biostatistics, Zaria, Kaduna State. Aminu Kano Teaching Hospital, School of Health Information Management, P.M.B. 3452, Kano, Kano State. www.akth.org enquiries@akth.org College of Health Technology, Zawan, Plateau State Federal School of Dental Technology & Therapy Enugu, P.M.B. 01473 Enugu, Enugu State. National Orthopaedic Hospital, Igbobi, Lagos NKST College of Health Technology, Mkar, Gboko, Benue State. collegeofhealthtechmkar@yahoo.com School of Health Technology, P.M.B. 791, Akure, Ondo State. School of Health Technology, Offa Kwara State Shehu Idris College of Health Technology, P.M.B. 1050 Makarfi, Kaduna State. sichstm2005@yahoo.com	ABUTH School of Health Records Admin & Biostatistics, Zaria, Kaduna State. Aminu Kano Teaching Hospital, School of Health Information Management, P.M.B. 3452, Kano, Kano State. www.akth.org enquiries@akth.org College of Health Technology, Zawan, Plateau State Federal School of Dental Technology & 1982 Therapy Enugu, P.M.B. 01473 Enugu, Enugu State. National Orthopaedic Hospital, Igbobi, Lagos NKST College of Health Technology, Mkar, Gboko, Benue State. collegeofhealthtechmkar@yahoo.com School of Health Technology, P.M.B. 791, Akure, Ondo State. School of Health Technology, Offa Kwara State Shehu Idris College of Health Technology, P.M.B. 1050 Makarfi, Kaduna State. sichstm2005@yahoo.com sichstm2005@hotmail.com University Teaching Hospital, Lagos 1970

OTHER SPECIALISED INSTITUTIONS

S/NO	INSTITUTION NAME	YEAR ESTABLISHED	OWNERSHIP
1.	Airforce Institute of Technology (AFIT), Airforce Base, P.M.B. 2104, Kaduna, Kaduna State. hq@320ttg.com	1977	Federal
3	College of Business and Management Studies, Konduga, Borno State. P. M. B. 003, Kunduza, Borno State.		State
2.	College of Administration and Business Studies, (CABSP) Potiskum, P.M.B. 1001, Potiskum, Yobe State. ainguru@yahoo.com	1956	State
4.	Federal College of Chemical and Leather Technology, Zaria, P.M.B. 1034, Samaru, Zaria, Kaduna State	1964	Federal
5.	Federal Cooperative College, Kaduna, Abuja Road. P.M.B. 2425, Kaduna, Kaduna State	1976	Federal
6.	Federal Cooperative College, Ibadan, P.M.B. 5033, Eleyele, Ibadan, Oyo State.	1943	Federal
7.	Federal Cooperative College, Oji – River, P.M.B. 017, Enugu State.	1976	Federal
8.	Federal School of Surveying, Oyo, Ogbomosho Road, P.M.B. 1024, Oyo State. fedsurvey2006@yahoo.com abubakarbello31@yahoo.com	1908	Federal
9.	Institute of Technology and Environmental Studies, NASME, Makurdi, P.M.B. 102272, Benue State	1960	Federal
10.	Maritime Academy of Nigeria, Oron, P.M.B. 1089, Oron, Akwa Ibom State	1988	Federal
11.	Nigerian Army School of Finance and Administration, Apapa, PMB 1066, Lagos, Lagos State.	1978	Federal
12.	Nigeria Army Sch. of Signals, H/Q Arakan Barrack, Apapa-Lagos	1948	Federal
13.	Nigerian Institute of Journalism, Ikeja, Lateef Jakande House 8-14 Ijaiye Road Ogba, Lagos. nijlagos@hotmail.com	1971/2003♦	Private
14.	Nigerian Navy College of Engineering Sapele, Naval Base, New Port, P.M.B. 4002, Ogborode, Delta State.	1982	Federal
15.	Petroleum Training Institute, Effurun, P.M.B. 20, Effurun Delta State. pti@alpha.linkserve.com	1972	Federal
16.	Wavecrest College of Catering and Hospitality Management, Lagos, P.O. Box 997, Surulere, Lagos State.	1973/1999♦	Private

INNOVATION ENTERPRISE INSTITUTIONS (IEIs)

S/NO	INSTITUTION NAME	YEAR ESTABLISHED	OWNERSHIP
1.	Aflon Digital Institute, Abuja Mallam Shehu Plaza, Plot 365, Obafemi Awolowo Way Jabi, P.O. Box 7427, Abuja, FCT. director@aflon.org	2008	Private
2.	Afrihub ICT Institute, AP Plaza. Ademola Adetokunbo Crescent Wuse II, Abuja, FCT. ese.egerega@afrihub.com	2008	Private
3	Ambassador College of Mgt. and Technology, 80c Igwuruta Road(Tank) Rumuokwurushi Port-harcourt	2009	Private
4.	Arewa Paralegal Innovation ENT. No. 6. Sir Kashim Ibrahim Way, U/ Rimi Kaduna	2009	Private
	Buckingham Academy of Management and Technology, Ogidi	2008	Private
5.	Business Education Examinations Council (BEEC), 13 Randle Road, Apapa, P.O. Box 55014, Falomo, Ikoyi, Lagos State beectraining@alpha.linkserve.com	2008	Private
6.	Centre for Creative Arts Education, Port Harcourt, 2A Ndabras Close, Off Trans-Amadi, Port Harcourt, Rivers State. bighproductions@yahoo.com	2008	Private
7.	City Gate Institute of Innovation and Technology, Ibadan, E-telligence Place, 3rd Floor, Babos Building, 1 Oluyole Way, Bodija, Ibadan, Oyo State. citygateconsulting@yahoo.com	2008	Private
8.	Dalewares Institute of Technology, Lagos 33 Imani Dauda St. Off Eric Moore Road, Surulere, Lagos State. dalewares@yahoo.com enquiry@dalewaresinstituteoftechnology.com	2008	Private
9.	Daibo Paralegal Training Institute Lagos. Suite 20, 18, King George V Road, Onikan, Lagos. P.O. Box 71279 Victoria Island, Lagos State. wkwentua@yahoo.com harriman1@hotmail.com	2008	Private
10.	Dialogue Computer Institute, Kaduna Study Center. 1 Kudan Road, Legislative Qtrs U/Dosa, Kaduna,	2009	Private

11.	Dialogue Computer Institute. Katsina Study	2009	Private
	Centre.		
12.	Dreamsville Limited, Abuja	2008	Private
	Plot 32, Port Harcourt Crescent, Garki, Abuja,		
	FCT.		
	info@ladelaschool.com		
	www.dreamsvilleltd.com		
13.	Environmental Sustainability Thinking and	2008	Private
	Action Centre (ESTAC), Institute of		
	Construction & Engineering, Enugu.		
	1, Mike Toney Avenue, Phase 6 Trans Ekulu,		
	Enugu State.		
	info@estacnigeria.org		
	channel2010@yahoo.com		
14.	Highland College Ibadan,	2008	Private
	c/o Segun Fatoki, 98 Iwo Road, Ibadan, Oyo		
	State.		
	segunfatoki@hotmail.com		
1.5	highlandcollege@yahoo.com	2000	70.
15.	IFO College of Management & Technology,	2009	Private
	P.M.B 5030 No.1 Olabisi Ogunbona Street,		
1.0	VESPA, IFO, Ogun State.	2000	70.
16.	IMFI ICT Academy,	2008	Private
	54, Nsikak Eduok Avenue,		
	P.O.Box 1723, Uyo, Akwa Ibom State.		
	imfilimited@e_mail.com		
17	edwardudo@yahoo.com	2000	D
17.	Innovation Institute of Technology,	2009	Private
10	No. 5. Yakubu Gowon Way, Kaduna	2000	D
18.	karRox / UGRL Computer Education and	2009	Private
	Training Abeokuta Centre		
	17, Salawu Olabode Avenue, Idi-Araba,		
10	Abeokuta, Ogun State. Nigeria.	2009	Drivota
19.	karRox / UGRL Computer Education and Training, Ibadan Center.	2009	Private
	59, Ore-Olorun House, Coca-Cola Area, Liberty		
	Bus Stop, Sango, Ibadan, Nigeria.		
20.	karRox / UGRL Computer Education and	2009	Private
20.	Training Gbagada Centre	2009	Tirvate
	Plot 294, Ground Floor, Gbagada Phase 2, Next		
	to Mobil Filling Station, Gbagada, Lagos.		
21.	karRox / UGRL Computer Education and	2009	Private
21.	Training, Ikeja Center. 2 nd Floor 86 A, Allen	2007	Tilvace
	Avenue, Ikeja. Lagos. Nigeria		
22.	karRox / UGRL Computer Education and	2009	Private
22.	Training, Ogba Center 57, Isheri Road, Ogba,	2007	Tiracc
	Lagos.Nigeria.		
	<u> </u>	L	

22	1 D /HODI C . E1 .: 1	2000	l n · ·
23.	karRox / UGRL Computer Education and	2009	Private
	Training Satellite Centre		
	B2 11/12, Ijegun Egba ,Marwa Road, Satellite		
	Town.Lagos. Nigeria		
24.	IranDay / HCDL Commuter Education and	2009	Private
24.	karRox / UGRL Computer Education and	2009	Private
	Training Surulere Centre		
	42, Adeniran Ogunsanya Street, Surulere, Lagos. Nigeria.		
	Lagos. Nigeria.		
25.	Lagos City Computer College,	2008	Private
	7 Bashiru Oweh Street, P.M.B. 21200,		
	Ikeja, Lagos State.		
26.	Lani Stephens Music Institute, Jos	2008	Private
	602, Bauchi Ring Road,		
	P.O. Box 1955, Jos, Plateau State.		
	ismingera@yahoomail.com		
	isminigeria@gmail.com		
27.	Laser Petroleum Geosciences Centre,	2008	Private
	Port Harcourt		
	P.O. Box 123, Uniport Post Office,		
	Choba, Port Harcourt.		
	Km 5 East West Road, Off IMCO Petrol Station		
	Rumuogara, Port Harcourt, Rivers State.		
	manpower@laser-ng.org		
	laser_manpower@yahoo.com		
28.	The Literacy Centre, Aba	2008	Private
	22 River Layout, P. O. Box 3404,		
	Aba, Abia State.		
	literacycentre@yahoo.com		
29.	NIIT Education and Training Centre.	2008	Private
	Or NIIT/IDM Building, 9 Oba Akran Avenue,		
	Ikeja Lagos. Or		
	9, Tiamiyu Savage Street, Off Olosa Street,		
	Victoria Island, Lagos.		
26	rishi.malik@idmng.com	2006	
30.	NIIT Abeokuta Centre,	2008	Private
	69, Kuto Road, Abeokuta, Ogun State.		
21	abeokuta@niitng.com	2000	D
31.	NIIT Ajah Centre,	2008	Private
	Km 11, Lekki-Epe Express Way, First Gate -		
22	Ikota,(By Great Brands). ajah@niitng.com	2000	D
32.	NIIT Benin Centre,	2008	Private
	11, Adesuwa Grammar School Road, GRA,		
	Benin City, Edo State.		
26	benin@niitng.com	2000	D :
33.	NIIT Calabar Centre,	2008	Private
	20, IBB Way, Calabar, Cross Rivers State.		
Ī	calabar@niitng.com		

34.	NIIT Eket Centre,	2008	Private
34.	Opposite Prison, Off Liverpool Road.	2000	Tilvate
	eket@niitng.com		
35.	NIIT Garki Centre,	2008	Private
33.	4, Dambata Close, Off Yola Street, Area 7,	2000	Tilvate
	Garki, Abuja.		
36.	NIIT Gbagada Centre, 141C, Gbagada-Oshodi	2008	Private
30.	Express Road (Opposite Hotel New Castel),	2000	
	Lagos State.		
	festac@niitng.com		
37.	NIIT Ikorodu Centre,	2008	Private
	14, Olorunojowon Street, (Besides Zenith		
	Bank), Lagos State.		
	ikorodu@niitng.com		
38.	NIIT Ilorin Centre, 155, Ibrahim Taiwo Road,	2008	Private
	Ostrich Bakery Building, Kwara State.		
	ilorin@niitng.com		
39.	NIIT Kaduna Centre,	2008	Private
	5, Station Road, Kaduna North, Kaduna State.		
	kaduna@niitng.com		
40.	NIIT Kano Centre,	2008	Private
	17A, Abdullahi Bayero Road, (Besides The		
	School of Management), Kano, Kano State.		
	kano@niitng.com		
41.	NIIT Offa Centre, 2nd Floor, Olatinwo House,	2008	Private
	Olofa Way, Offa, Kwara State.		
	offa@niitng.com		
42.	NIIT Oshogbo Centre,	2008	Private
	Gbongan-Ibadan Road (Opposite GT-Bank)		
	Ogo-Oluwa Area, Oshogbo, Osun State.		
	oshogbo@niitng.com		
43.	NIIT Otta Centre,	2008	Private
	Tantolorun House, KM 1, Idi-iroko Road, Otta		
	Round-About, Otta, Ogun State.		
4.4	otta@niitng.com	2000	D: .
44.	NIIT Owerri Centre,	2008	Private
	Beside Diamond Bank, Item Street, Ikenegbui,		
45.	Owerri, Imo State. owerri@niitng.com	2008	Private
43.	NIIT Port Harcourt Centre, Aba Road: Onyejieke Plaza, 238, Aba Road,	2008	rnvale
	Port Harcourt, Rivers State.		
46.	NIIT Port Harcourt Centre,	2008	Private
40.	NIIT Place, Kaduna Street, D-Line,	2006	1 11 vaic
	Port Harcourt, Rivers State.		
47.	NIIT Uyo Centre,	2008	Private
7/.	30, Udosen Uko Street, Off Oron Road, Uyo,	2000	1 11 vaic
	Akwa Ibom State. uyo@niitng.com		
48.	NIIT Warri Centre,	2008	Private
70.	43, Airport Road, Effurun, Warri, Delta State.	2000	Tirvaic
	warri@niitng.com		
	" will C initiagle on i		l

49.	NIIT Wuse-Abuja Centre,	2008	Private
	68, Ademola Adetokunbo Crescent, Wuse 2,		
	Abuja.		
50.	NIIT Yenagoa Centre,	2008	Private
	1, Sunmail Drive, Off Issac Boro Road, Etegwa,		
	Bayelsa State. <u>yenagoa@niitng.com</u>		
51.	NIIT Zaria Centre,	2008	Private
	7, Sokoto Road, Hanwa GRA, Zaria,		
	Kaduna State.		
	zaria@niitng.com		
52.	Oseni Elamah ICT Institute	2009	Private
	No. 39 Polytechnic Road Auchi.		
53.	Pencil Film and Television Institute (PEFTI),	2008	Private
	26/28 Oshodi-Apapa Expressway. Charity Bus		
	stop. Oshodi, Lagos State.		
	pefti2004@yahoo.com		
54.	School of Information and Media Technology	2009	Private
	(SIMTECH),		
	KM 15, Ishieke Road off Abakaliki		
	Road.Ebonyi .		
55.	St. Winifred Innovative Institute,	2008	Private
	Human Resources Development Centre, Sango		
	Dina Village off Oloni-Olunde Ayegun Road,		
	P.O. Box 16744, Ibadan, Oyo State.		
= -	st.winifred@yahoo.com	2000	
56.	Total Human Capital Development Institute,	2008	Private
	Plot 12, Block 88 Otunba, Doyin Ogungbe		
	Crescent, Lekki Phase I, V.I. Lagos.	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	
57.	Tower Innovative College,	2009	Private
	136, Liberty Road,		
	Box 13039, G.P.O.Dugbe		
5 0	Ibadan. Oyo State.	2000	D.:
58.	Uptonville Oil and Gas Institute,	2008	Private
	Port Harcourt,		
	123, 133 Woji Road, GRA Phase II, Port		
	Harcourt, Rivers State.		
	uptonedu@yahoo.co.uk		
59.	niyajayi@yahoo.com Yahaya Hamza Institute of Advanced Studies,	2008	Private
JY.	Yanaya Hamza Institute of Advanced Studies, Kaduna	2006	riivate
	Ahmadu Bello Way, Nagwamatse House, Bank		
	• • •		
	of the North Building 1st Floor, Kaduna State. And 31, Independence Way By Murtala Square,		
	P.M.B. 2011, Kaduna.		
i	sulehabib@gmail.com		
	suichaulu@gillail.com		

POLYTECHNICS AND OTHER SIMILAR INSTITUTIONS WITH ACCREDITED PROGRAMMES IN THE SIX GEO-POLITCAL ZONES

NORTH WEST ZONE

- 1. Abdu Gusau Polytechic
- 2. Federal Polytechnic, Kaura Namoda
- 3. Hassan Usman Katsina Polytechnic, Katsina.
- 4. Hussaini Adamu Federal Polytechnic, Kazaure
- 5. Jigawa State Polytechnic, Dutse
- 6. Kaduna Polytechnic, Kaduna
- 7. Kano State Polytechnic, Kano
- 8. Nuhu Bamalli Polytechnic, Zaria
- 9. Sokoto State Polytechnic, Sokoto
- 10. Waziri Umaru Federal Polytechnic, Birnin Kebbi
- 11. Audu Bako College of Agriculture, Danbatta
- 12. College of Agriculture & Animal Science, Bakura
- 13. College of Agriculture and Animal Science, DAC-ABU, Mando, Kaduna
- 14. College of Agriculture, Zuru
- 15. Federal College of Forestry Mechanisation, Afaka
- 16. Jigawa State College of Agriculture, Hadejia
- 17. Samaru College of Agriculture, DAC-ABU, Zaria
- 18. ABUTH School of Health Records Admin & Biostatistics, Zaria
- 19. Aminu Kano Teaching Hospital, Kano
- 20. Shehu Idris College of Health Technology, Makarfi
- 21. Air Force Institute of Technology, (AFIT) Airforce Base, Kaduna
- 22. Federal College of Chemical and Leather Technology, Samaru Zaria
- 23. Federal Cooperative College, Kaduna

NORTH EAST ZONE

- 1. Abubakar Tatari Ali Polytechnic, Bauchi
- 2. Adamawa State Polytechnic, Yola
- 3. Federal Polytechnic, Bauchi
- 4. Federal Polytechnic, Damaturu
- 5. Federal Polytechnic, Mubi
- 6. Ramat Polytechnic, Maiduguri
- 7. College of Agriculture, Jalingo
- 8. Federal College of Freshwater Fisheries Technology, Baga
- 9. Mohammet Lawan College of Agriculture, Maiduguri
- 10. College of Administration and Business Studies, Potiskum
- 11. College of Business and Management Studies, Konduga

NORTH CENTRAL ZONE

- 1. Benue State Polytechnic, Ugbokolo
- 2. Dorben Polytechnic, Bwari
- 3. Federal Polytechnic, Bida
- 4. Federal Polytechnic, Idah
- 5. Federal Polytechnic, Nassarawa
- 6. Federal Polytechnic, Offa
- 7. Fidei Polytechnic, Gboko
- 8. Kogi State Polytechnic, Lokoja
- 9. Kwara State Polytechnic, Ilorin
- 10. Nassarawa State Polytechnic, Lafia
- 11. Niger State Polytechnic, Zungeru
- 12. Plateau State Polytechnic, Barkin Ladi
- 13. Akperan Orshi College of Agriculture, Yandev
- 14. College of Agriculture, DAC-ABU, Kabba
- 15. College of Agriculture, Lafia
- 16. Federal College of Animal Health & Production Technology, Vom
- 17. Federal College of Freshwater Fisheries Technology, New Bussa
- 18. Federal College of Forestry, Jos
- 19. Federal College of Land Resources Technology, Kuru, Jos
- 20. Federal College of Wildlife Management, New Bussa
- 21. Niger State College of Agriculture, Mokwa
- 22. College of Health Technology, Zawan
- 23. NKST College of Health Technology, Mkar, Gboko
- 24. School of Health Technology,Offa
- 25. Institute of Technology and Environmental Studies, NASME, Makurdi
- 26. Plateau State College of Agriculture, Garkawa

SOUTH WEST ZONE

- 1. Abraham Adesanya Polytechnic, Ijegbu-Igbo
- 2. Allover Central Polytechnic, Sango Ota
- 3. Crown Polytechnic, Ado-Ekiti
- 4. Federal Polytechnic, Ado Ekiti
- 5. Federal Polytechnic, Ede
- 6. Federal Polytechnic, Ilaro
- 7. Gateway ICT Institute, Ewekoro
- 8. Gateway Polytechnic Igbesa
- 9. Gateway Polytecnic, Saapade
- 10. Grace Polytechnic, Surulere
- 11. Igbajo Polytechnic, Igbajo

- 12. Interlink Polytechnic, ljebu-Jesa
- 13. Lagos City Polytechnic, Ikeja
- 14. Lagos State Polytechnic, Ikorodu
- 15. Moshood Abiola Polytechnic, Abeokuta
- 16. Osun State College of Technology, Esa Oke
- 17. Osun State Polytechnic, Iree
- 18. Oyo State College of Agriculture, Igbo-Ora
- 19. Ronik Polytechnic, Ejugbo, Lagos
- 20. Rufus Giwa Polytechnic, Owo
- 21. The Polytechnic, Ibadan
- 22. The Polytechnic, Ile-Ife
- 23. Wolex Polytechnic, Iyana Ipaja, Lagos
- 24. Yaba College of Technology, Yaba
- 25. Federal College of Agriculture, Akure
- 26. Federal College of Agriculture, Moor Plantation, Ibadan
- 27. Federal College of Animal Health & Production Technology, Ibadan
- 28. Federal College of Fisheries & Marine Technology Victoria Island
- 29. Federal College of Forestry, Ibadan
- 30. National Orthopaedic Hospital, Igbobi, Lagos
- 31. School of Health Technology, Akure
- 32. University Teaching Hospital (LUTH), Idi-Araba, Lagos
- 33. Federal Cooperative College, Ibadan
- 34. Federal School of Surveying, Oyo
- 35. Nigerian Army School of Signals, Lagos
- 36. Nigerian Army School of Finance and Administration, Lagos
- 37. Nigerian Institute of Journalism, Ikeja
- 38. Wavecrest College of Catering and Hospitality Management, Lagos

SOUTH EAST ZONE

- 1. Abia State Polytechnic, Aba
- 2. Akanu Ibiam Federal Polytechnic, Unwana
- 3. Federal Polytechnic, Nekede, Owerri
- 4. Federal Polytechnic, Oko
- 5. Imo State Polytechnic, Umuagwo
- 6. Institute of Management and Technology, Enugu
- 7. Temple Gate Polytechnic, Aba
- 8. Our Saviour Institute of Science, Agriculture & Technology, Enugu
- 9. Federal College of Agriculture, Ishiagu
- 10. Federal College of Land Resources Technology, Owerri
- 11. Federal School of Dental Technology & Therapy, Enugu
- 12. Federal Cooperative College, Oji River

SOUTH SOUTH ZONE

- 1. Akwa Ibom State Polytechnic, Ikot Osurua
- 2. Auchi Polytechnic, Auchi
- 3. Delta State Polytechnic, Ogwashi-Uku
- 4. Delta State Polytechnic, Otefe-Oghara
- 5. Delta State Polytechnic, Ozoro
- 6. Lighthouse Polytechnic, Evbuobanosa
- 7. Rivers State College of Art and Science, Port Harcourt
- 8. Rivers State Polytechnic, Bori
- 9. Edo State College of Agriculture, Iguoriakhi
- 10. Edo State Institute of Management and Technology, Usen
- 11. Akwa Ibom State College of Arts and Science, Nung Ukim
- 12. Maritime Academy of Nigeria, Oron
- 13. Nigerian Navy College of Engineering, Sapele
- 14. Petroleum Training Institute, Effurun

SUMMARY OF NUMBER OF POLYTECHNICS AND SIMILAR INSTITUTIONS WITH ACCREDITED PROGRAMMES IN THE SIX GEO-POLITICAL ZONES

INSTITUTIONS,		NORTH WEST	ST	N	NORTH EAST). 	NOR	NORTH CENTRAL	RAL	SO	SOUTH WEST	ST	S	SOUTHEAST	ĭ	SOL	SOUTH SOUTH		TOTAL
ZONES & OWNERS	Fed.	Sta	Priv.	Fed.	Sta.	Priv.	Fed	Sa.	Priv.	Fed	Sta.	Priv.	Fed.	Sta.	Priv.	Fed.	Sta.	Priv	
Polytechnics	4	9	1	3	က		4	9	2	4	£	တ	က	2	2	_	2	_	69
Colleges of Agriculture	3	4	1	1	2		9	4	-	5	-		2			1	_		28
Colleges of Health Sciences	2	~	ı	1	ı	1	_	2	_	2	_	1	_	1	1	ı	ı	1	11
Other Manotechnics	3	ı		1	2		1		1	4		2	_		1	3	1		16
Total	12	11	1	7	7		£	12	က	15	12	#	7	2	2	4	7	_	124

PROGRAMMES AVAILABLE IN NIGERIAN POLYTECHNICS AND SIMILAR TERTIARY TECHNICAL INSTITUTIONS AS AT JANUARY 2010.

Agriculture Engineering and Related Technology

Agricultural Engineering Technology
Agricultural Extension and Management
Agricultural Technology (General Agriculture)
Animal Health & Production Technology
Animal Health Technology
Animal Production Technology
Crop Production Technology
Fisheries Technology
Forestry Technology
Horticulture & Landscape Technology
Pest Management Technology
Soil Science & Technology
Wild Life Management
Wood and Paper Technology

Art, Design and Related Technology

Art and Industrial Design
Fashion Design and Clothing Technology
Printing Technology
Music Technology

Business and Related Studies

Business Administration and Management
Bilingual Secretarial Studies
Cooperative Economics and Management
Human Resources Management
Local Government Studies
Maritime Transport and Business Studies
Marketing
Office Technology & Management
Petroleum Marketing & Business Studies
Production and Operations Management
Public Administration
Purchasing and Supply
Social Development

Engineering Technology

Aircraft Engineering Technology
Boat and Ship Building Engineering Technology
Chemical Engineering Technology
Civil Engineering Technology
Computer Engineering Technology
Electrical/Electronic Engineering Technology
Foundry Technology

Geological Engineering Technology
Industrial Maintenance Engineering Technology
Industrial Safety and Environmental Engineering Technology
Marine Engineering Technology
Mechanical Engineering Technology
Mechatronics
Metallurgy
Mineral Processing Engineering Technology
Mineral Resources Engineering Technology
Mining Engineering Technology
Petroleum Engineering Technology
Petroleum and Gas Processing Engineering Technology
Welding and Fabrication Engineering Technology

Environmental Design Studies

Architectural Technology
Building Technology
Estate Management
Quantity Surveying
Surveying & Geo-informatics
Urban and Regional Planning

Finance and Related Studies

Accountancy
Banking and Finance
Insurance

Health and Related Technology

Community Health
Dental Technology
Dental Therapy
Environmental Health Technology
Health Information Management
Prosthetics & Orthotics Technology
Public Health Nursing

Hospitality and Related Technology

Hospitality Management Home & Rural Economics Nutrition and Dietetics ND Leisure & Tourism Management

Information Studies

Library & Information Science Mass Communication

Science, Computing and Related Technology

Ceramic Technology Computer Science Food Technology
Geological Technology
Glass Technology
Leather Technology
Nautical Science
Pharmaceutical Technology
Polymer Technology
Pre-ND Science & Technology
Science Laboratory Technology
Statistics
Textile Technology

Post-HND (Full Professional Diploma)

Building Technology
Civil Engineering Technology
Chemical Engineering Technology
Electrical/Electronic Engineering Technology
Mechanical Engineering Technology
Printing Technology
Surveying and Geo-informatics
Urban and Regional Planning

NATIONAL INNOVATION DIPLOMA (NID) PROGRAMMES AVAILABLE IN INNOVATION ENTERPRISE INSTITUTIONS (IEIs) AS AT JANUARY 2010.

AGRICULTURE AND RELATED SECTOR

Innovation Agriculture

CONSTRUCTION AND ENGINEERING AND RELATED SECTOR

Building Construction

CREATIVE ART AND RELATED SECTOR

Music

Performing and Media Arts

FILM PRODUCTION AND RELATED SECTOR

Film and Television Production

INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT) AND RELATED SECTOR

Computer Hardware Technology Computer Software Technology Digital Multimedia Technology Networking and System Security

OIL AND GAS AND RELATED SECTOR

Petroleum Geosciences

PARALEGAL AND RELATED SECTOR

Paralegal Studies

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT TEACHING AND RELATED SECTOR

Early Childcare Education and Management (ECEM)

TELECOMMUNICATION AND RELATED SECTOR

Telecommunication Technology

WELDING AND FABRICATION SECTOR

Welding and Fabrication Engineering Technology

CITATION

In exercise of the powers conferred on it by the Education (National Minimum Standards and Establishment of Institutions) Act No.16, of August 1985, the National Board for Technical Education (NBTE) has granted accreditation to the various programmes offered by Nigerian Polytechnics, Colleges of Agriculture, Innovation Enterprise Institutions and similar tertiary technical institutions which are contained in this Directory. Institutions offering the programmes can award the National Diploma (ND), Higher National Diploma (HND), Full Professional Diploma [Post-HND] or National Innovation Diploma (NID) as appropriate, to graduates of the programmes.

The Accreditation granted to a programme is with effect from the latest date indicated. Programmes granted Accreditation will be due for another visit after five calendar years.

POLYTECHNICS OFFERING ACCREDITED PROGRAMMES

ABDU GUSAU POLYTECHNIC, TALATA MAFARA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	(2005) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	ND Business Administration & Management	(1999) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Office Technology & Management	(2002) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
В.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	(2005)2009	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	ND Accountancy	(1999) 2009	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	ND Banking & Finance	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
C.	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY	,		
1.	HND Computer Science	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	HND Statistics	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	ND Computer Science	(2003) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
4.	ND Statistics	(2003) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
5.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(2003) 2005	Recognized	01/10/2010

ABIA STATE POLYTECHNIC, ABA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			-
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	(1999) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2010
2.	HND Marketing	(1999) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Public Administration	(1999) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	HND Office Technology & Management	(2003) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	ND Business Administration & Management	(1995) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Office Technology & Management	(1998) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
В.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	(1999) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Banking and Finance	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	ND Accountancy	(1995) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Banking and Finance	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
C.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	ND Architectural Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	ND Building Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	ND Estate Management	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	ND Quantity Surveying	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
5.	ND Surveying & Geo-informatics	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
6.	ND Town & Regional Planning	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
D.	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(2001) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	HND SLT (Biology/Microbiology)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	HND SLT (Chemistry/Biochemistry)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

ABIA STATE POLYTECHNIC, ABA (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
D.	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY (Cont'd)			
4.	HND SLT (Physics/Electronics)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
5.	HND Statistics	(2003) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
6.	ND Computer Science	(1995) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
7.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
8.	ND Statistics	(1995) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
9.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(2005) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013

ABRAHAM ADESANYA POLYTECHNIC, IJEBU-IGBO

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Business Administration & Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
B.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Computer Engineering Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
C.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	ND Urban & Regional Planning	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
D.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Accountancy	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
E.	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Computer Science	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	HND Statistics	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

ABUBAKAR TATARI ALI POLYTECHNIC, BAUCHI

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Agricultural Extension & Management	(2002) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Animal Health Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	HND Animal Production Technology	(2006)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	HND Crop Production Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
5.	HND Horticulture and Landscape Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
6.	HND Soil Science Technology	(2009)	Interim	10/10/2011
7.	ND Agricultural Technology	(1990) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
8.	ND Animal Health & Production Technology	(1995) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
9.	ND Fisheries Technology	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
10.	ND Forestry Technology	(2006)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
B.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Business Administration and Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

ABUBAKAR TATARI ALI POLYTECHNIC, BAUCHI (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
C.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
D.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	ND Building Technology	(2007) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	ND Estate Management	(2007) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
E.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Accountancy	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
F.	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Computer Science	(2008)	Accredited	01/10/2010
2.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(2006)	Recognized	01/10/2011

ADAMAWA STATE POLYTECHNIC, YOLA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Statistics	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	ND Computer Science	(1995) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	ND Statistics	(1995) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(1995) 2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

AKANU IBIAM FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, UNWANA AFIKPO

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) /	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
		Accreditation		
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Marketing	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Office Technology & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Business Administration & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	ND Officer Technology & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Public Administration	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
B.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Civil Engineering (Structures)	(1995) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
2.	HND Civil Engineering (Transportation)	(1995) 2002	Interim	01/10/2009
3.	HND Electrical/Electronics (Electronics & Telecom.)	(1997) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	HND Electrical/Electronics (Power & Machine)	(1997) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Production)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Civil Engineering	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
7.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
8.	ND Mechanical Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
C.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	HND Building Technology	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013

AKANU IBIAM FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, UNWANA AFIKPO (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
C.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES (Cont'd)			
2.	HND Quantity Surveying	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3.	ND Building Technology	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
4.	ND Quantity Surveying	2005	Accredited	01/10/2000
5.	ND Estate Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
D.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Accountancy	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
E.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Hospitality Management	(2002) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
F.	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND S.L.T (Biochemistry)	(2004) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
3.	HND SLT (Chemistry/Biochemistry)	(2004) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
4.	HND S.L.T (Chemistry)	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND S.L.T (Chemistry/Biochemistry)	(2004) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
6.	HND Statistics	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
7.	ND Ceramic Technology	(2002) 2009	Interim	01/10/2010
8.	ND Computer Science	(1995) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Food Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
10.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	2009	Interim	01/10/2010
11.	ND Statistics	(2000) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
12.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

AKWA IBOM STATE COLLEGE OF ART & SCIENCE, NUNG UKIM

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Accountancy	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
B.	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Computer Science	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Statistics	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014

AKWA IBOM STATE POLYTECHNIC, IKOT OSURUA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	(1999) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Office Technology & Management	(1999) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	ND Business Administration & Management	(1995) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Office Technology & Management	(1995) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
D.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Civil Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

AKWA IBOM STATE POLYTECHNIC, IKOT OSURUA (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
D.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY (Cont'd)			
2.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
E.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	ND Architectural Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Building Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	ND Estate Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4.	ND Quantity Surveying	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
5.	ND Surveying and Geo-informatics	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
6.	ND Town and Regional Planning	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
C.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	(1999) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Accountancy	(1995) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
D.	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Mass Communication	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Mass Communication	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
E.	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Statistics	(1999) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
3.	HND S.L.T. (Biochemistry)	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
4.	HND S.L.T. (Biology)	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
5.	HND S.L.T. (Microbiology)	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
6.	ND S.L.T. (Chemistry)	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
7.	ND Computer Science	(2001) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
8.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(1999) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Statistics	(1995) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
10.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(1999) 2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

ALLOVER CENTRAL POLYTECHNIC, SANGO OTA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) /	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
		Accreditation		
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1	HND Business Administration & Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2	ND Business Administration & Management	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2010
B.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Computer Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
C.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Accountancy	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
D.	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	ND Computer Science	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

AUCHI POLYTECHNIC, AUCHI

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNOL		1	
1.	HND Agric. Engineering (Farm Power & Machinery)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
В.	ART, PRINTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Art & Industrial Design (Ceramics)	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Art & Industrial Design (Graphics)	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND Art & Industrial Design (Painting)	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	HND Art & Industrial Design (Sculpture)	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
7. 5.	HND Art & Industrial Design (Sediptare)	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
6.	HND Art & Industrial Design	2007	Accredited	01/10/2014
7.	ND Fashion Design & Clothing Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2012
<u>C.</u>	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES	0000	A second Control	04/40/0044
1	HND Business Administration & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2	HND Office Technology and Management	2009	Interim	01/10/2010
3	HND Marketing	2009	Interim	01/10/2010
4	ND Business Administration & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5	ND Office Technology and Management	2009	Interim	01/10/2010
E.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Civil Engineering (Structures)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Civil Engineering (Transportation)	(2003) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3.	HND Civil Eng. (Water Resources & Public Health)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND Electrical/Electronics (Electronic & Telecom)	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
5.	HND Electrical/Electronic (Power & Machine)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Power & Machine)	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
7.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Production)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	ND Civil Engineering	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
9.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2010
10.	ND Mechanical Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
11.	ND Mineral Resources Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
12.	P-HND Civil Engineering (Structures)	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
13.	P-HND Civil Engineering (Water Resource & Public Health)	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
14.	P-HND Mechanical Engineering (Power/Plant)	(2003) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
15.	P-HND Mechanical Engineering (Production)	(200) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
	ENVIRONENTAL DECION CTUDIES			
F	ENVIROMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES	(4000) 0007	A Pt I	04/40/0040
1.	HND Building Technology HND Estate Management	(1992) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012 01/10/2013
2.	9	2008	Accredited	
3.	HND Quantity Surveying		Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND Surveying & Geoinformatics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND Town and Regional Planning	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
6.	ND Architectural Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
7.	ND Building Technology	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
8.	ND Estate Management	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
9.	ND Quantity Surveying	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
10.	ND Surveying & Geoinformatics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

AUCHI POLYTECHNIC, AUCHI (Cont'd)

Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
ENVIROMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
ND Town and Regional Planning	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
P-HND Building Technology	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
P-HND Town and Regional Planning	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
HND Accountancy	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
ND Accountancy	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
HND Hospitality Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
ND Hospitality Communication	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
HND Mass Communication	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
ND Mass Communication	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
HND Computer Science	2008	Accredited	01/10/2012
HND Polymer Technology	(1995) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
HND S.L.T. (Biology/Microbiology)	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
HND S.L.T. (Chemistry/Biochemistry)	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
HND S.L.T. (Physics with Electronics)	(2005) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
HND Statistics	(2002) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
ND Computer Science	(1989) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
ND Polymer Technology	(2002) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
ND Science Laboratory Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
ND Statistics	(2005) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
Pre-ND Science & Technology	(2005(2006	Recognized	01/10/2011
	ENVIROMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES ND Town and Regional Planning P-HND Building Technology P-HND Town and Regional Planning FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES HND Accountancy ND Accountancy HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY HND Hospitality Management ND Hospitality Communication INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY HND Mass Communication ND Mass Communication SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY HND Computer Science HND Polymer Technology HND S.L.T. (Biology/Microbiology) HND S.L.T. (Chemistry/Biochemistry) HND Statistics ND Computer Science ND Polymer Technology ND Science Laboratory Technology ND Science Laboratory Technology ND Statistics	(Interim) / Accreditation ENVIROMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES ND Town and Regional Planning P-HND Building Technology P-HND Town and Regional Planning 2005 FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES HND Accountancy ND Accountancy 2006 HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY HND Hospitality Management ND Hospitality Communication 2006 INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY HND Mass Communication 2006 SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY HND Computer Science HND Polymer Technology HND S.L.T. (Biology/Microbiology) HND S.L.T. (Chemistry/Biochemistry) HND Statistics (2002) 2006 ND Computer Science ND Computer Science (1989) 2006 ND Computer Technology (2002) 2006 ND Science Laboratory Technology ND Statistics (2002) 2006 ND Statistics (2002) 2006 ND Statistics	Content Cont

BENUE STATE POLYTCHNIC, UGBOKOLO

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) /	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
		Accreditation		
A.	ART, PRINTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Art & Industrial Design (Ceramics)	2006	Accredited	01/10//2011
2.	HND Art & Industrial Design (Graphics)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Art & Industrial Design (Painting)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND Art & Industrial Design (Sculpture)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND Art & Industrial Design (Textiles)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Art & Industrial Design	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Printing Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
В.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Marketing	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3	HND Office Technology & Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	ND Business Administration & Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	ND Office Technology & Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014

BENUE STATE POLYTCHNIC, UGBOKOLO (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
C.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Electrical /Electronics (Electronic & Telecom)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	HND Electrical /Electronics (Power & Machine)	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Automotive)	(2006)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Production)	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
5.	ND Civil Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
6.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(1989) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Foundry Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
8.	ND Mechanical Engineering	(1991) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Metallurgy	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
D.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	ND Architectural Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Building Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	ND Civil Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4.	ND Estate Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
5.	ND Surveying & Geoinformatics	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
E.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2	HND Accountancy	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
F.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Hospitality Management	(2006)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	ND Hospitality Management	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
G.	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND S.L.T (Chemistry/Biochemistry)	(2006)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND S.L.T. (Microbiology)	(2006)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND S.L.T. (Physics with Electronics)	(2006)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	HND Statistics	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
5.	ND Computer	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
6.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Statistics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

CROWN POLYTECHNIC, ADO-EKITI

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/11/2010
B.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	ND Estate Management	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
C.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Accountancy	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

CROWN POLYTECHNIC, ADO-EKITI (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
D.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Computer Science	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	ND Statistics	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

DELTA STATE POLYTECHNIC, OGWASHI-UKU

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) /	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
		Accreditation		
A.	ART. PRINTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Arts & Industrial Design	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	ND Fashion Design and Clothing Technology	(2003) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
B.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Business Administration & Management	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2.	ND Office Technology & Management	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
C.	ENGINEERING AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Mechanical Engineering	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Welding & Fabrication Technology	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
D.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Accountancy	(2003) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
E.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Hospitality Management	(2005) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2010
F.	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Mass Communication	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012

DELTA STATE POLYTECHNIC, OTEFE-OGHARA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Business Administration & Management	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
B.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	HND Electrical/Electronic Engineering (Electronic/Telecom)	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	HND Electrical/Electronic Engineering (Power/Machines)	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4.	ND Computer Engineering	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
5.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
6.	ND Mechanical Engineering	2008	Interim	01/10/2010
D.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	HND Banking & Finance	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	ND Accountancy	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012

DELTA STATE POLYTECHNIC, OTEFE-OGHARA (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
D.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES (Cont'd)			
4.	ND Banking & Finance	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
E.	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2.	HND Statistics	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	ND Computer Science	(2003) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4.	ND Statistics	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
5.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(2008)	Recognized	01/10/2013

DELTA STATE POLYTECHNIC, OZORO

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNO	LOGY		
1.	HND Agricultural Engineering (Farm Power & Machinery)	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	HND Agricultural Extension & Management	(2001) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
3.	HND Fisheries Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4.	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	(2005)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5.	ND Agricultural Technology	(1998) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
6.	ND Fisheries Technology	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
B.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	HND Office Technology & Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	ND Business Administration & Management	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
4.	ND Office Technology & Management	(2005) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
C.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Civil Engineering	(2003) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
D.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	ND Building Technology	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	ND Quantity Surveying	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
E.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Accountancy	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2.	ND Banking & Finance	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
F.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Computer Science	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
3.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4.	ND Statistic	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

DORBEN POLYECHNIC, ABUJA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Business Administration & Management	(1999) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2001
3.	ND Public Administration	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Office Technology and Management	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
B.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Computer Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
C.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Accountancy	(1999) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
D.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	ND Hospitality Management	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
E.	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Mass Communication	(2005)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
F.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Computer Science	(1999) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	ND Statistic	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

EDO STATE INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY AND MANAGEMENT, USEN

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
B.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Computer Science	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, ADO -EKITI

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNO	LOGY		
1.	HND Agric. Engineering (Farm Power & Machinery)	(1995) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2.	HND Agricultural Engineering (Post Harvest Technology)	(2002) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Agric. Engineering (Soil & Water Engineering)	(1995) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
4.	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	(1991) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
В.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	(1988) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, ADO -EKITI (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
B.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES (Cont'd)			
2.	HND Marketing	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Office Technology & Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	ND Business Administration & Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5.	ND Office Technology & Management	(1984) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
C.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Civil Engineering (Structures)	(1998) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Civil Engineering (Transportation)	(1998) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Electrical/Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
4.	HND Electrical/Electronics (Power & Machine)	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
5.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Automotive)	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
6.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Building Services)	(1998) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Machine Building)	(1998) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Power /Plant)	(1998) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Production)	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
10.	HND M.R.E. (Geological Engineering)	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
11.	HND M.R.E. (Mineral Processing Engineering)	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
12.	HND M.R.E. (Mining Engineering)	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
13.	ND Civil Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
14.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
15.	ND Mechanical Engineering	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
16.	ND Mineral Resources Engineering	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
D.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	HND Building Technology	(1998) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2.	HND Quantity Surveying	1998) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
3.	HND Surveying & Geoinformatics	(2002) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	ND Architectural Technology	2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
5.	ND Building Technology	(1984) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
6.	ND Estate Management	2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
7.	ND Quantity Surveying	1998) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
8.	ND Surveying & Geoinformatics	2002) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
9.	ND Town & Regional Planning	2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
E.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	ND Accountancy	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Banking & Finance	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
F.	SCEINCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(1999) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Food Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Glass Technology	(1999) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
4.	HND S.L.T. (Biochemistry)	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
.5	HND S.L.T. (Biochemistry)	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
6	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry)	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
7.	HND S.L.T. (Microbiology)	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
8	HND S.L.T. (Physics with Electronics)	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, ADO –EKITI (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
F.	SCEINCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
	(Cont'd)			
9.	HND Statistics	(2000) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
10.	ND Computer Science	(1995) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
11.	ND Food Technology	(1984) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
12.	ND Glass Technology	(1991) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
13.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
14	ND Statistics	(1995) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
15.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(2005) 2008	Recognized	01/10/2013

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, BAUCHI

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECH	NOLOGY		•
1.	HND Agric. Engineering (Farm Power & Machinery)	(2006)	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Agricultural Engineering (Post Harvest)	(2005)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND Agric. Engineering (Soil & Water)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5.	ND Agricultural Technology	(2003) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
B.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Office Technology & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	ND Business Administration & Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	ND Office Technology & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
C.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Civil Engineering (Structure)	(1999) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Electrical/Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND Electrical/Electronics (Power & Machine)	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Automotive)	(1995) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Production)	(1995) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
6.	ND Civil Engineering	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
7.	ND Electrical/ Electronic Engineering	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
8.	ND Mechanical Engineering	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
D.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	HND Architectural Technology	(2001) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	HND Estate Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND Quantity Surveying	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
4.	HND Surveying & Geoinformatics	(2002) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
5.	ND Architectural Technology	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
6.	ND Building Technology	(2002) 2009	Interim	01/10/2010
7.	ND Estate Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
8.	ND Quantity Surveying	(2002) 2009	Interim	01/10/2010
9	ND Surveying & Geoinformatics	(2002) 2009	Interim	01/10/2010

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, BAUCHI (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
E.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	ND Accountancy	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3	ND Banking and Finance	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
F.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Hospitality Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Nutrition & Dietetics	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	ND Hospitality Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Leisure & Tourism Management	(2006)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5.	ND Nutrition & Dietetics	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
E.	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Mass Communication	(2006) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
Н.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Food Technology	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2	HND S.L.T. (Biology/Microbiology)	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry/Biochemistry)	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	HND S.L.T. (Physics with Electronics)	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5.	ND Computer Science	(2001) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Food Technology	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
7.	ND Statistics	(2005)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
8.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
9.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(2005) 2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, BIDA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) /	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
		Accreditation	Status	Date
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHN	OLOGY		
1.	HND Agric. Engineering (Farm Power & Machinery)	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	HND Agricultural Engineering (Post Harvest)	(1998) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3.	HND Agric. Engineering (Soil & Water)	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
4.	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
B.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Marketing	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Office Technology & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Business Administration & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	ND Public Administration	(2002) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Office Technology & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
C.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Chemical Engineering	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2.	HND Civil Engineering (Structures)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Civil Engineering (Transportation)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND Electrical/Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, BIDA (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
C.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY (Cont'd)			
5.	HND Electrical/Electronics (Power & Machine)	(2002) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Automotive)	(2002) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Production)	(2002) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2012
8.	ND Chemical Engineering	2007	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Civil Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
10.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
11.	ND Mechanical Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
_	ENVIRONMENTAL REGION CTURIES			
D. 1.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES	(2002) 2000	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Architectural Technology	(2002) 2009		01/10/2014
	HND Building Technology	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3.	HND Civil Engineering (Water Resources)	(2009) (2006) 2009	Interim	01/10/2011
4.	HND Cuantity Surveying		Interim	01/10/2010
5.	HND Quantity Surveying	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6. 7.	HND Surveying & Geoinformatics	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
<i>1</i> .	HND Town & Regional Planning	(1999) 2006 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Architectural Technology		Accredited	01/10/2011
	ND Building Technology	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
10.	ND Estate Management	(1998) 2006 2008	Accredited	01/10/2011
11 12.	ND Quantity Surveying ND Surveying & Geoinformatics	2006	Accredited Accredited	01/10/2013 01/10/2011
13.	ND Town & Regional Planning	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
10.	No Town & Regional Flamming	2000	Accidated	01/10/2011
E.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Banking & Finance	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Accountancy	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	ND Banking & Finance	(2002) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
F.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Hospitality Management	(1997) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	ND Hospitality Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Nutrition & Dietetics	(2007) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
		(200.) 2000		3.7.072011
G.	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Mass Communication	(2003) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Mass Communication	(1998) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
Н.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
п. 1.	HND S.L.T. (Biochemistry)	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2	HND S.L.T. (Biochemistry) HND S.L.T. (Biochemistry/Microbiology)	(1996) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3.	HND S.L.T. (Biology)	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
4.	HND S.L.T. (Biology) HND S.L.T. (Biology/Microbiology)	(1996) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2013
5.	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry)	2008	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry/Biochemistry)	2008	Accredited	01/10/2011
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2013
7				
7. 8.	HND S.L.T (Environmental Biology) HND S.L.T. (Microbiology)	(1996) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, BIDA (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
Н.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY (Cont'd)			
10.	HND Statistics	(1992) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
11.	ND Computer Science	(2002) 2009	Interim	01/10/2010
12.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
13.	ND Statistics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
14.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, DAMATURU

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	(2000) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2.	HND Office Technology & Management	(2000) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
3.	ND Business Administration & Management	(1996) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Office Technology & Management	(1997) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
B.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Civil Engineering	(2005)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(1998) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
C.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	HND Estate Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	HND Surveying & Geoinformatics	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	ND Estate Management	(1999) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Surveying & Geoinformatics	(1999) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
D	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	(2000) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	ND Accountancy	(1997) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
E.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	HND Computer Science	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry/Biochemistry)	(2003) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3	HND Statistics	(2000) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Computer Science	(1997) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(1998) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
5.	ND Statistics	(1998) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(1997) 2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, EDE

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	(1996) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	HND Marketing	(1998) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND Office Technology & Management	(1997) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, EDE (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES (Cont'd)			
4.	ND Business Administration & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	ND Office Technology and Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
B.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Civil Engineering (Structures)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	HND Civil Electrical/ Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Computer Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4.	HND Electrical/Electronics (Power & Machine)	2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	ND Civil Engineering	2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Computer Engineering	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
7.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
C.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	HND Architectural Technology	(2002) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Building Technology	(2002) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND Estate Management	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	HND Quantity Surveying	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	ND Architectural Technology	(1999) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
C.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES (Cont'd)	, ,		
6.	ND Building Technology	(1995) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
7.	ND Estate Management	(2002) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
8.	ND Quantity Surveying	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
9.	ND Surveying and Geoinformatics	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
D.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	(1996) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Banking & Finance	(1998) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Accountancy	(1995) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Banking & Finance	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
E.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Hospitality Management	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Leisure & Tourism Management	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3	ND Nutrition & Dietetics	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4.	ND Hospitality Management	(2006) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	ND Leisure & Tourism Management	(2002) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
F.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(1997) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
2.	HND S.L.T. (Biochemistry)	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3.	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND S.L.T (Microbiology)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND S.L.T (Physics with Electronics)	(2001)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	HND Statistics	(1998) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
7.	ND Computer Science	(1996) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
8.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(1996) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Statistics	(1996) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
10.	Pre-ND Sciences & Technology	(1996) 2007	Recognized	01/10/2012

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, IDAH

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Marketing	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3.	HND Office Technology & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Business Administration & Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5.	ND Public Administration	(2001) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
6.	ND Office Technology & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
B.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Civil Engineering (Structures)	(2003) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Civil Electrical/ Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
3.	HND Electrical/Electronics (Power & Machine)	2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
4.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Production)	2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
5.	HND Metallurgy	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
6.	ND Civil Engineering	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
7.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
8.	ND Foundry Engineering	(2003) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Mechanical Engineering	(1994) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
10.	ND Metallurgy	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
C.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	HND Architectural Technology	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2.	HND Building Technology	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
3.	HND Estate Management	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
4.	HND Quantity Surveying	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
5.	HND Surveying & Geoinformatics	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
6.	HND Town & Regional Planning	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
7.	ND Architectural Technology	(2001) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
8	ND Building Technology	(2001)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
9.	ND Estate Management	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
10.	ND Quantity Surveying	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
11.	ND Surveying & Geoinformatics	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
12.	ND Town & Regional Planning	(2001) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
D	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			l
1.	HND Accountancy	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	ND Accountancy	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
E	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	HND Hospitality Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
	HND Leisure & Tourism Management	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
	ND Hospitality Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
	ND Leisure & Tourism Management	(2001) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
F.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	HND Food Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND S.L.T. (Biology/Microbiology)	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, IDAH (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
F.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
	(Cont'd)			
4.	HAND S.L.T (Chemistry)	(1992) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry/Biochemistry)	(2001)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
6.	HND S.L.T. (Physics with Electronics)	(1998) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	HND Statistics	(1998) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	ND Computer Science	(2001) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
9.	ND Food Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
10.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
11.	ND Statistics	(1992)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
12.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2007	Recognized	01/10/2012

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, ILARO

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Marketing	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Office Technology & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Business Administration & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	ND Office Technology & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
В.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Civil Engineering (Structures)	(2003) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Civil Engineering (Transportation)	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Civil Electrical/ Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	2005) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	HND Electrical/Electronics (Power & Machine)	2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2014
5.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Automotive)	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
6.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Production)	2008	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Civil Engineering	2008	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	ND Computer Engineering	(2003) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(1994) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
10.	ND Mechanical Engineering	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
C.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	HND Building Technology	(1997) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Estate Management	(1998) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Quantity Surveying	(2007) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	HND Town & Regional Planning	(1994) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
5.	ND Architectural Technology	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
6.	ND Building Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Estate Management	(1994) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8	ND Quantity Surveying	(2003)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Surveying and Geoinformatics	(2007)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
10.	ND Town & Regional Planning	(1991)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
D	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, ILARO

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
D	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES (Cont'd)			
2.	ND Accountancy	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	ND Banking & Finance	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
E.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Hospitality Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Hospitality Management	(2001) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
F.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY	+		
1.	HND Food Technology	(2003) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry)	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3.	HND Statistics	(2007)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	ND Computer Science	(2007)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5.	ND Food Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Statistics	(2004)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, KAURA NAMODA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	(1997)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Marketing	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	HND Office Technology & Management	(2005)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	ND Business Administration & Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5.	ND Office Technology & Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
B.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Electrical /Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	HND Electrical /Electronics (Power & Machine)	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Production)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	ND Civil Engineering	(2000) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	2000) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
6.	ND Mechanical Engineering	(2005)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
C.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	HND Architectural Technology	(2003) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Quantity Surveying	(1994) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	ND Architectural Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Building Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	ND Quantity Surveying	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
D	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	(1997) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND Banking & Finance	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Accountancy	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Banking & Finance	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, KAURA NAMODA (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
E.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
	HND Food Technology	2009	Interim	01/10/2010
1.	HND S.L.T (Biochemistry)	(2001) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
2.	HND Statistics	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Computer Science	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
4.	ND Food Technology	(1995) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
5.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
6.	ND Statistics	(1994) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, MUBI

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECH			
1.	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	(2005)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2.	ND Agricultural Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	ND Animal Health and Production Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4.	ND Fisheries Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
B.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Office Technology & Management	(2006)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Business Administration & Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	ND Library and Information Science	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
5.	ND Office Technology & Management	(1995)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
C.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Civil Eng. (Water Resources & Public Heath)	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2.	HND Electrical/Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Automotive)	(1993) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
4.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Production)	(1993) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
5.	ND Civil Engineering	(1999) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
6.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
7.	ND Mechanical Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
D.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	HND Surveying & Geoinformatics	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	ND Building Technology	(2005) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Estate Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4.	ND Quantity Surveying	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
5.	ND Surveying & Geoinformatics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Urban and Regional Planning	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
E.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES	1		<u> </u>
1.	HND Accountancy	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	ND Accountancy	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, MUBI (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
F.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Hospitality Management	(1999) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Hospitality Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
	ND Nutrition & Dietetics	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
G.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	HND Food Technology	(1992)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND S.L.T. (Biology)	(2000)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
4.	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry)	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
5.	HND S.L.T. (Biology/Microbiology)	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
6.	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry/Biochemistry)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Computer Science	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
8.	ND Food Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
10	ND Statistics	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
11	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, NASARAWA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHI	NOLOGY		
1.	HND Agric. Engineering (Farm Power & Machinery)	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	(1999) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
B.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2.	HND Marketing	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Office Technology & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Business Administration & Management	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
5	ND Public Administration	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
6.	ND Office Technology & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
C.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Electrical/Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2.	HND Electrical /Electronics (Power & Machine)	(2000) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Production)	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Chemical Engineering	(2003) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
5.	ND Civil Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
6.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(1998) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
7.	ND Mechanical Engineering	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
D.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	HND Architectural Technology	(2001) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	HND Building Technology	(2001) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3.	HND Estate Management	2008	Interim	01/10/2013
4.	HND Quantity Surveying	(2001) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
5.	HND Town & Regional Planning	2005	Interim	01/10/2010

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, NASARAWA (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
D.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES (Cont'd)			
6.	ND Architectural Technology	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
7.	ND Estate Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
8.	ND Quantity Surveying	(2001) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
9.	ND Town & Regional Planning	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
E.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2.	HND Banking & Finance	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Accountancy	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
4.	ND Banking & Finance	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
F.	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Library Science	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Mass Communication	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
G.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	HND S.L.T. (Biochemistry)	(2007)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry)	(1999)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
4.	HND S.L.T. (Microbiology)	(2007)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5.	HND S.L.T. (Physics with Electronics)	(1999)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	HND Statistics	(1998)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
7.	ND Computer Science	(1998)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(2003) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2013
9.	ND Statistics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
10	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2008	Recognized	01/10/2013

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, NEKEDE, OWERRI

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted	Accreditation	Expiration
		(Interim) /	Status	Date
		Accreditation		
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECH	NOLOGY		
1.	HND Agric. Engineering (Farm Power & Machinery)	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2.	HND Agric. Engineering (Soil & Water Engineering)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
4.	ND Fisheries Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
B.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Co-operative Studies	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND Marketing	2007	Accredited	01/10/2001
4.	HND Public Administration	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5.	HND Purchasing Supply	2007	Accredited	01/10/2002
6.	HND Office Technology & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Business Administration & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	ND Co-operative Studies	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Public Administration	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2001
10	ND Office Technology & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, NEKEDE, OWERRI (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
C.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Civil Engineering (Structures)	(2003) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Civil Engineering (Transportation)	(2003) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Electrical/Electronic (Electronic & Telecom)	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	HND Electrical/ Electronics (Power & Machine)	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
5	HND Mechanical Engineering (Power/Plant)	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
6.	ND Civil Engineering	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
7.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
8.	ND Mechanical Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
D.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	HND Architectural Technology	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2.	HND Building Technology	(1992) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
3.	HND Estate Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	HND Quantity Surveying	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND Town & Regional Planning	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
6.	ND Architectural Technology	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
7.	ND Building Technology	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
8	ND Estate Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
9.	ND Quantity Surveying	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
10.	ND Surveying & Geoinformatics	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
11.	ND Town & Regional Planning	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
E.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			l
1.	HND Accountancy	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Banking & Finance	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	ND Accountancy	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Banking & Finance	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
F.	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Library Science	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Library Science	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	ND Mass Communication	(2007)2009	Interim	01/10/2014
G.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Food Technology	(2003) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND S.L.T. (Biology/Microbiology)	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
4.	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND S.L.T. (Physics with Electronics)	(2003)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	HND Statistics	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Computer Science	(2003)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	ND Food Technology	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
9.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
10	ND Statistics	(2003)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
11.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, OFFA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Marketing	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Office Technology & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Business Administration & Management	(1993)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	ND Office Technology & Management	(1995) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
B.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Engineering	(2002)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
2.	HND Electrical / Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
3.	HND Electrical/ Electronics (Power & Machine)	2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
4.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Production)	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
5.	ND Civil Engineering	(1999) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Computer Engineering	(1998) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
7.	ND Electrical / Electronics Engineering	(1995)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
8.	ND Mechanical Engineering	(1990) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
С	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1	HND Architectural Technology	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2	HND Building Technology	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3	HND Quantity Surveying	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
4	ND Architectural Technology	(2002) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
5	ND Building Technology	(1999) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
	ND Estate Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
6	ND Quantity Surveying	(2000) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
	ND Surveying & Geoinformatics	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
	ND Town & Regional Planning	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
D	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1	HND Accountancy	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2	HND Banking & Finance	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3	HND Insurance	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
4	ND Accountancy	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
5	ND Banking & Finance	2008	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Insurance	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
E	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY	(0000)	Late 2 co	04/40/0044
1	ND Hospitality Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
F.	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Library Science	(2001)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	ND Mass Communication	(2000)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
G.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Food Technology	(2000) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND S.L.T. (Biochemistry /Microbiology)	(1997)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND S.L.T. (Biology/Microbiology))	(1997)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry/Biochemistry)	(1997)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, OFFA (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
G.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNO	LOGY (contd)	•	
6.	HND S.L.T. (Physics with Electronics)	(1997)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	HND Statistics	(1997)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
8.	ND Computer Science	(1993)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Food Technology	(1997)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
10	ND Science Laboratory Technology	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
11.	ND Statistics	(1995) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
12.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	1993) 2007	Recognized	01/10/2012

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, OKO

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECH	NOLOGY	•	•
1.	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	(2007)	Interim	01/10/2009
В.	ART, PRINTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Art & Industrial Design (Graphics)	(2002)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
2.	HND Art & Industrial Design (Painting)	(2003)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
3.	HND Art & Industrial Design (Sculpture)	(2003)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
4.	HND Art & Industrial Design (Textiles)	(2002)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
5.	HND Fashion Design & Clothing Technology	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
6.	HND printing Technology	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
7.	ND Art & Industrial Design	(1997)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
8.	ND Fashion Design & Clothing Technology	(2002)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
9.	ND Printing Technology	(2003)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
C.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Marketing	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Public Administration	(1999)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND Office Technology & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	ND Business Administration & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Public Administration	(2002) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Office Technology & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
	ENCINEEDING TECHNOLOGY			
D. 1.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY	2005) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Civil Engineering ND Computer Engineering	(2002) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	ND Electrical/Electronics Engineering	(2002) 2003	Accredited	01/10/2010
		,		
<u>E.</u>	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	HND Architectural Technology	(1997) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Building Technology	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND Estate Management	(1997)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	HND Quantity Surveying	2004	Accredited	01/10/2014
5.	HND Town & Regional Planning	(1997)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
6.	ND Architectural Technology	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014

FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, OKO (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
E.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES (Cont'd)			
7.	ND Building Technology	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
8	ND Estate Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
9.	ND Quantity Surveying	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
10.	ND Surveying & Geoinformatics	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
11.	ND Town & Regional Planning	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
F	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1	HND Accountancy	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2	HND Banking & Finance	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3	ND Accountancy	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4	ND Banking & Finance	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
G.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Home & Rural Economics	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2.	ND Home & Rural Economics	(2001) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3.	ND Hospitality Management	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
Н	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Library Science	(1992)2009	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	HND Mass Communication	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	ND Library Science	2009	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	ND Mass Communication	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
l.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(2001)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND S.L.T. (Biology)	(2001) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND S.L.T. (Biochemistry /Microbiology)	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry)	(2002)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND S.L.T. (Microbiology)	(2005)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	HND S.L.T. (Physics with Electronics)	(2001)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
7.	HND Statistics	(2005)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
8.	ND Computer Science	(2000)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
9.	ND Food Technology	(2001)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
10	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(1998))2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
11.	ND Statistics	(1995) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
12.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

FIDEI POLYTECHNIC, GBOKO

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Business Administration and Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Office Technology & Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
B.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Computer Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(2007) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014

FIDEI POLYTECHNIC, GBOKO (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
C.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	ND Building Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Quantity Surveying	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
D	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Accountancy	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
E.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Computer Science	(2007) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	ND Statistics	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

GATEWAY POLYTECHNIC, IGBESA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Business Administration and Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
B.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Computer Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(2007)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Mechanical Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
C.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES	+		
1.	ND Architectural Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
D.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1	ND Accountancy	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
E.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Computer Science	(2001)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4.	ND Statistics	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

GATEWAY ICT INSTITUTE, ITORI-EWEKORO

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Business Administration & Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
B.	ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Computer Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
C.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1	ND Accountancy	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

GATEWAY ICT INSTITUTE, ITORI-EWEKORO (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
D.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
2.	ND Computer Science	(2009	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4.	ND Statistics	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

GATEWAY POLYTECHNIC, SAAPADE

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Electrical/ Electronic Engineering Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Welding & Fabrication Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
B.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Computer Science	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	ND Statistics	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2008	Recognized	01/10/2013

GRACE POLYTECHNIC, SURULERE, LAGOS

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Business Administration & Management	(2001)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	ND Office Technology & Management	(2001) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
B.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Computer Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
С	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES	+		
1	ND Accountancy	(2001) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2	ND Banking & Finance	(2003)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
D.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	ND Computer Science	(2001) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Statistics	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

HASSAN USMAN KATSINA POLYTECHNIC, KATSINA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
Α.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNOL			I.
1.	HND Agric. Extension Management	(1997) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Crop Production	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3.	ND Agricultural Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
B.	BUSINESS AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	(1990)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Public Administration	(1993) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Office Technology & Management	(1990) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Business Administration & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	ND Public Administration	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
C.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Civil Engineering	(1995) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(1993) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	ND Mechanical Engineering	(1995) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
D.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1	HND Building Technology	(1995) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2	HND Quantity Surveying	(1993) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3	ND Building Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4	ND Quantity Surveying	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
E.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1	HND Accountancy	(1990) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2	ND Accountancy	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
F.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Hospitality Management	(1998) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	ND Nutrition & Dietetics	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
G	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Library Science	(2004)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
2.	ND Mass Communication	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
Н.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Statistics	(1999) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Computer Science	(1999) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
4.	ND Statistics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2005	Recognized	01/10/2013

HUSSAINI ADAMU FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, KAZAURE

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	ART, PRINTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Fashion Design and Clothing	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	ND Fashion Design & Clothing Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
В.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY		1	
1.	HND Electrical/Electronic Engineering (Electronics/Telecom option)	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Computer Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
C.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	HND S.L.T. (Environmental Biology)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	HND S.L.T (Chemistry)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	HND S.L.T (Physics/ Electronics)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
5.	ND Computer Science	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6	ND Polymer Technology	(2007) 2009	Interim	01/10/2010
7.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Statistics	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
8	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2007	Recognized	01/10/2012

IGBAJO POLYTECHNIC, IGBAJO

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
B.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Accountancy	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
C.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Computer Science	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Statistics	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

IMO STATE POLYTECHNIC, UMUAGWO-OHAJI

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim)	Accreditation	Expiration
		/(Re) Accredited	Status	Date
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNOL	OGY		
1.	HND Agricultural Extension & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Animal Production Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Crop Production Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND Fisheries Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND Forestry Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	HND Horticulture & Landscape Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Agricultural Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	ND Animal Health & Production Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Fisheries Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
10	ND Forestry Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

IMO STATE POLYTECHNIC, UMUAGWO-OHAJI (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
B.	BUSINESS AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Business Administration & Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Co-operative Economics and Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	ND Public Administration	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4.	ND Office Technology & Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
C.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1	ND Accountancy	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2	ND Banking & Finance	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
D.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Nutrition & Dietetics	(2006)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
E.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	ND Computer Science	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	ND Food Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4.	ND Statistics	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
5.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

INSTITUTE OF MANAGEMENT AND TECHNOLOGY, ENUGU

S/N	Programme	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNO	DLOGY		
1.	HND Agricultural Eng. Technology (SOIL & Water Eng.)	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	(1999)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
B.	ART, PRINTING AND RELATED TECHNOILOGY			
1	HND Art & Industrial Design (Ceramics)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2	HND Art & Industrial Design (Graphics)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3	HND Art & Industrial Design (Painting)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4	HND Art & Industrial Design (Sculpture)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5	HND Art & Industrial Design (Textiles)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6	HND Printing Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
7	ND Art & Industrial Design	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8	ND Fashion Design & Clothing Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
9	ND Printing Technology	(2003)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
C.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business administration & Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Co-operative Studies	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Marketing	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	HND purchasing & Supply	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5.	HND office Technology & Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
6.	ND Business Administration & Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
7	ND office Technology & Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014

INSTITUTE OF MANAGEMENT AND TECHNOLOGY, ENUGU (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
D.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Chemical Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Civil Engineering (structures)	(1991)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Civil Engineering (Transportation)	(1991)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND Electrical/Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND Electrical/ Electronics (power & Machine)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Automotive)	(1991)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	HND Mechanical Engineering (production)	(1991)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	ND Chemical Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Civil Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
10.	ND Electrical/Electronics Engineering	(1985)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
11	ND Mechanical Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
12	ND Mechatronics Engineering	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
E.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	HND Building Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Estate Management	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Quantity Surveying	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Architectural Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
5.	ND Building Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Estate Management	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
7.	ND Quantity Surveying	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	ND Town & Regional Planning	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
F.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Banking & Finance	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Insurance	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Accountancy	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	ND Banking & Finance	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
6.	ND Insurance	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
G.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Hospitality Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
l.	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Mass Communication	(1995)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	ND Mass Communication	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
Н.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(1997)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
2.	HND Food Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	HND S.L.T (Chemistry)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND S.L.T (Microbiology)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND S.L.T (Physics with Electronics)	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
6.	HND Statistics	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
7.	ND Ceramic Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

INSTITUTE OF MANAGEMENT AND TECHNOLOGY, ENUGU (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
H.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY (Con	ťd)		
8.	ND Computer Science	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
9.	ND Food Technology	(2005)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
10.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
11.	ND Statistics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
12.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(2005)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

INTERLINK POLYTECHNICS, IJEBU-JESA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Business administration & Management	(2008)	Interim	10/10/2010
B.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Computer Science	(2008)	Interim	10/10/2010
2.	ND Electrical/Electronics Engineering	(2008)	Interim	10/10/2010
C.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
2.	ND Estate Management	(2008)	Interim	10/10/2010
D.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Accountancy	(2008)	Interim	10/10/2010
E	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Computer Science	(2008)	Interim	10/10/2010

JIGAWA STATE POLYTECHNICS, DUTSE

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business administration & Management	(2005) 2007	Accredited	10/10/2012
2.	ND Business administration & Management	(1996)2008	Accredited	10/10/2013
3.	ND Public Administration	(2006)2008	Accredited	10/10/2013
B.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	(2005)2007	Accredited	10/10/2012
2.	ND Accountancy	(1996)2006	Accredited	10/10/2011
C.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Statistics	(2008)	Interim	10/10/2010

KADUNA POLYTECHNIC, KADUNA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted	Accreditation	Expiration
		(Interim) /	Status	Date
		Accreditation		
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHN	IOLOGY		
1.	HND Agric. Engineering (Farm Power & Machinery)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Agric. Engineering (soil & Water Engineering)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
B.	ART, PRINTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND fashion Design & Clothing Technology	(2002)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND printing Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	ND fashion Design & Clothing Technology	(1988)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	P-HND Printing Technology	(2000)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
C.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2.	HND Co-operative Studies	(1998) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Human Resources Management	(2001) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
4.	HND Local Government studies	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
5.	HND Marketing	(1997) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
6.	HND production & Operation Management	(2001) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
7.	HND public Administration	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
8.	HND Purchasing & Supply	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
9.	HND Office Technology & Management	(1991)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
10	ND Business Administration & Management	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
11.	ND Co-operative Studies	(2002) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
12.	ND Local Government Studies	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
13.	ND Public Administration	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
14.	ND Office Technology & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
15	ND Social Development	(1998) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
D.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Chemical Engineering	(1989)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Civil Engineering (structures)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Civil Engineering (Transportation)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND Civil Eng. (Water Resources & Public Health)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND Computer Engineering	(2008)	Accredited	01/10/2010
6.	HND Electrical/Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	HND Electrical /Electronics (Power & Machine)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	HND I.S.E.E.T (Environment Engineering)	(2005) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Power & Machine)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
10.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Production)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
11	HND M.R.E. (Geological Engineering Technology)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
12	HND M.R.E. (Mineral Processing Engineering)	(1998)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
13	HND M.R.E. (Mining Engineering Technology)	(1994)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
14	ND Chemical Engineering	(1987) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
15	ND Civil Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
16	ND Computer Engineering	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
17	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
18	ND Industrial Safety & Environmental Engineering	(1999) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
19	ND Mechanical Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
20	ND Mineral Resources Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
21.	P-HND Chemical Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

KADUNA POLYTECHNIC, KADUNA (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
E.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1	HND Architectural Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Building Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Estate Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND Quantity Surveying	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5	HND Surveying & Geoinformatics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	HND Town & Regional Planning	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Architectural Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	ND Building Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Estate Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
10.	ND Quantity Surveying	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
11	ND Surveying & Geoinformatics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
12.	ND Town & Regional Planning	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
13	P-HND Town & Regional Planning	(1998) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
F.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	ND Accountancy	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Banking & Finance	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
G.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY	+		
0. 1.	HND Hospitality Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Nutrition & Dietetics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
<u>4.</u>	ND Hospitality Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	ND Nutrition & Dietetics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Leisure & Tourism Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
Н.	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Mass Communication	(1998) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
2.	HND Library & Information Science	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	ND Library & Information Science	(1998) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Mass Communication	(1991) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
l.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
<u>. </u>	HND Computer Science	(1998)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Food Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
<u>2.</u> 3.	HND S.L.T. (Biology /Microbiology)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
<u>3. </u>	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry/Biochemistry)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4. 5.	HND S.L.T. (Crieffistry/blocheffistry) HND S.L.T. (Microbiology)	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
6.	HND S.L.T. (Microbiology) HND S.L.T (Physics with Electronics)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	HND Statistics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	HND Textile Technology	(1988)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Computer Science	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
10	ND Food Technology	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2012
11.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2013
12.	ND Statistics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
13.	ND Textile Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
14.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

KANO STATE POLYTECHNIC, KANO

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	ART, PRINTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	HND Art & Industrial Design (Ceramics)	(1997)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2	HND Art & Industrial Design (Graphics)	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3	HND Art & Industrial Design (Painting)	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
4	HND Art & Industrial Design (Textiles)	(1997) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5	HND Printing Technology	(1997)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6	ND Art & Industrial Design	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
7	ND Fashion Design & clothing Technology	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
8.	ND Printing Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
B.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business administration & Management	(1990)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Co-operative Studies	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND Marketing	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND Public Administration	(1997) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND Purchasing & Supply	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	HND Office Technology & Management	(2005)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
7	ND Business Administration & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	ND Local Government Studies	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
9.	ND Office Technology & Management	(1988) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Public Administration	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
10.	ND Social Development	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
C.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Electrical/Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	(2005)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Power/Plant)	(2005)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
3.	ND Electrical/ Electronics Engineering	(1989)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
4.	ND Civil Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
5.	ND Computer Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4.	ND Mechanical Engineering	(1988)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
5.	ND Welding & Fabrication Engineering Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
D.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	HND Architectural Technology	(1988)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	ND Architectural Technology	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3.	ND Building Technology	(1988)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	ND Quantity Surveying	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
E.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	(1988)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Banking & Finance	(1996)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	ND Accountancy	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Banking & Finance	(1990)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
F.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY	(0005)		04463045
1.	HND Hospitality Management	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	ND Hospitality Management	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010

KANO STATE POLYTECHNIC, KANO (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
G.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(2005)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2.	HND S.L.T. (Biology/Microbiology)	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND S.L.T (Chemistry)	(2003)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
4.	HND S.L.T (Physics with Electronics)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
5.	HND Statistics	(2003)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
6.	ND Computer Science	(2003)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
7.	ND Pharmaceutical Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
8.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(1989)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
9.	ND Statistics	(1988)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
10.	ND Textile Technology	(2006)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
11.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2005	Recognized	01/10/2010

KOGI STATE POLYTECHNIC, LOKOJA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	ART, PRINTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	HND Art & Industrial Design (Graphics)	(2005)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2	HND Art & Industrial Design (Textile)	(2005)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
3	ND Art & Industrial Design	(1999)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
B.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	(2001)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Public Administration	(2001)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND Office Technology & Management	(2005)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Business Administration & Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5.	ND Public Administration	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
6.	ND Office Technology & Management	(2001)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
C.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Civil Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	HND Metallurgy	(2005)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
3.	HND M.R.E. (Geological Engineering)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	HND M.R.E. (Mineral Processing Engineering)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
5.	HND M.R.E. (Mining Engineering Technology)	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6	ND Metallurgy	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Mineral Resources Engineering	(1987) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
D.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	ND Architectural Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Building Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	ND Surveying & Geoinformatics	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4.	ND Town & Regional Planning	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
E.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	(2001)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	ND Accountancy	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014

KOGI STATE POLYTECHNIC, LOKOJA (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
F.	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Library & Information Science	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
G.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND SLT (Biochemistry)	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	HND SLT (Biology)	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	HND SLT (Chemistry)	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4.	HND Statistics	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	ND Computer Science	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(2003) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2001
7.	ND Statistics	(1998)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
8.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

KWARA STATE POLYTECHNIC, ILORIN

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date		
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY					
1.	HND Agric. Engineering (Farm Power Machinery)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011		
2.	HND Agric. Engineering (Post Harvest Technology)	(2006) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014		
3.	HND Agric. Engineering (Soil & Water Engineering)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011		
4.	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011		
5.	ND Agricultural Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2010		
B.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES					
1.	HND Business administration & Management	(1985)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014		
2.	HND Marketing	(1987)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010		
3.	HND Public Administration	(1996)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011		
4.	HND Purchasing & Supply	(1987)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011		
5.	HND Office Technology & Management	(1985)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010		
6.	ND Business Administration & Management	(1985)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014		
7.	ND Public Administration	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011		
8.	ND Office Technology & Management	(1985) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010		
C.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY					
1.	HND Civil Engineering (Structures)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011		
2.	HND Civil Engineering (Transportation)	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013		
3.	HND Electrical/ Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010		
4.	HND Electrical /Electronics (Power & Machine)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011		
5.	ND Foundry Engineering Technology	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010		
6.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Power/Plant)	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010		
7.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Production)	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010		
8.	HND Metallurgy	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013		
9.	HND M.R.E. (Mining Engineering Technology)	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013		
10.	ND Civil Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011		
11.	ND Electrical /Electronic Engineering	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010		

KWARA STATE POLYTECHNIC, ILORIN (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
C.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY (Cont'd)			
12.	ND Mechanical Engineering	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
13.	ND Metallurgy	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
14	ND Mineral Resources Engineering	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
D.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	HND Architectural Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Building Technology	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
3.	HND Estate Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND Quantity Surveying	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
5.	HND Town & Regional Planning	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
6.	ND Architectural Technology	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
7.	ND Building Technology	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
8.	ND Estate Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
9.	ND Quantity Surveying	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
10.	ND Surveying & Geoinformatics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
11.	ND Town & Regional Planning	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
E.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	(1987)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Banking & Finance	(19972009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Accountancy	(1995) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	ND Banking & Finance	(1985) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
F.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Hospitality Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Hospitality Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
G.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND S.L.T. (Microbiology)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND S.L.T (Physics with Electronics)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND Statistics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Computer Science	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	ND Statistics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

LAGOS CITY POLYTECHNIC, IKEJA, LAGOS

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business administration & Management	(1988)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
2.	HND Office Technology & Management	(1988)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
3.	ND Business administration & Management	(1996)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	ND Office Technology & Management	(1986)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014

LAGOS CITY POLYTECHNIC, IKEJA, LAGOS (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
В.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	(1988)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
2.	ND Accountancy	(1996) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
C.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(1998)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
2.	ND Computer Science	(1996)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
D.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	HND Electrical /Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	HND Electrical /Electronics (Power & Machine)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	ND Computer Engineering	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
5.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012

LAGOS STATE POLYTECHNIC, IKORODU

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHI	NOLOGY	•	
1.	HND Agric. Engineering (Farm Power Machinery)	(1995)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Agric. Engineering (Post Harvest Technology)	(1995)(2006)	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Agric. Engineering (soil & Water Engineering)	(1995)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND Agric. Extension & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND Animal Production Technology	(1995) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	HND Crop Production Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	(1991) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	ND Agricultural Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Fisheries Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
В.	ART, PRINTING AND RELATED TECHNOILOGY			
1	HND Art & Industrial Design (Graphics)	(2003)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2	HND Art & Industrial Design (Painting)	(2003)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3	HND Art & Industrial Design (Sculpture)	(2003)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND Art & Industrial Design	(1990)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
C.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Civil Engineering (Structures)	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	HND Civil Engineering (Transportation)	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3.	HND Electrical/ Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2012
4.	HND Electrical /Electronics (Power & Machine)	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2012
5.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Automotive)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
6.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Production)	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
7.	ND Chemical Engineering	(1990)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
8.	ND Civil Engineering	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
9.	ND Computer Engineering	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
10.	ND Electrical /Electronic Engineering	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
11.	ND Mechanical Engineering	(1991)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

LAGOS STATE POLYTECHNIC, IKORODU (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
D.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	HND Architectural Technology	(1994)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Building Technology	(1997)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3.	HND Estate Management	(2003)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND Quantity Surveying	(2000)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND Town & Regional Planning	(1994)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
6.	ND Architectural Technology	(1990)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Building Technology	(1994)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
8.	ND Estate Management	(1998)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Quantity Surveying	(1994)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
10.	ND Town & Regional Planning	(1990)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
E.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Hospitality Management	(1990)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Hospitality Management	(1985)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
F.	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
1	HND Mass Communication	(2006)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	ND Mass Communication	(2001)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
G.	SCIENCE ,COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Food Technology	(1997)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND S.L.T. (Biology)	(2008)	Accredited	01/10/2010
4	HND S.L.T. (Biochemistry)	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
5.	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry)	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
6.	HND S.L.T. (Microbiology)	(2005)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
7.	HND S.L.T (Physics with Electronics)	(2005)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
8.	ND Computer Science	(1999)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
9.	ND Food Technology	(1991)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
10.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(1988)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
11	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

LIGHTHOUSE POLYTECHNIC, BENIN CITY

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
В	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Computer Science	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

MOSHOOD ABIOLA POLYTECHNIC, ABEOKUTA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business administration & Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Marketing	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND Office Technology & Management	(1998)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	ND Business administration & Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5.	ND Office Technology & Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
B.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Civil Engineering (Structures)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	HND Civil Engineering (Transportation)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	HND Electrical/ Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	ND Civil Engineering	(1997) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	ND Computer Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
6.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Mechanical Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
C.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	HND Architectural Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Estate Management	(2006)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND Town & Regional Planning	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Architectural Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	ND Building Technology	(1997)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Estate Management	(1997)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
7.	ND Quantity Surveying	(1997)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	ND Surveying & Geoinformatics	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
9.	ND Town & Regional Planning	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
D.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	(1991)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	ND Accountancy	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
E	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Hospitality Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Leisure & Tourism Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
F.	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Mass Communication	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	ND Mass Communication	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
G.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Food Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	HND S.L.T (Biology/Microbiology)	(1991)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry)	(1991) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

MOSHOOD ABIOLA POLYTECHNIC, ABEOKUTA (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
G.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY (Cor	nt'd)		
4.	HND S.L.T (Physics with Electronics)	(1997)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
5.	HND Statistics	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
6.	ND Computer Science	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
7.	ND Food Technology	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
8.	ND Pharmaceutical Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
8.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
9.	ND Statistics	(1999)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
10.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

NASARAWA STATE POLYTECHNIC, LAFIA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Business Administration and Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Local Government Studies	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	ND Public Administration	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
B.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	ND Town & Regional Planning	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	ND Estate Management	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
C.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Accountancy	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
D.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Hospitality Management	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	ND Leisure & Tourism Management	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
E.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Computer Science	(2003) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(2003) 2008	Recognized	01/10/2013

NIGER STATE POLYTECHNIC, ZUNGERU

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business administration & Management	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	HND Public Administration	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	ND Business administration & Management	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
4	ND Local Government Studies	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
5.	ND Public Administration	(2005)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012

NIGER STATE POLYTECHNIC, ZUNGERU (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
B.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Civil Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(2004) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2011
3	ND Mechanical Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
C.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	ND Building Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2	ND Estate Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3	ND Quantity Surveying	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4.	ND Town & Regional Planning	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
D	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1	HND Accountancy	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2	ND Accountancy	(2005)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
3	ND Banking and Finance	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
E	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
	HND SLT (Biology)	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
1.	HND S.L.T (Biology/Microbiology)	(2005)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	HND S.L.T (Chemistry)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	HND SLT(Biochemistry)	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4.	HND SLT(Biochemistry/Chemistry)	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
5.	HND SLT(Biochemistry/Microbiology)	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
6.	HND SLT (Microbiology)	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
7.	HND SLT (Physics with Electronics)	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
8.	HND Statistics	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
9.	ND Computer Science	(1999)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
10.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
11.	ND Statistics	2009	Interim	01/10/2010
12.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2008	Interim	01/10/2009

NUHU BAMALI POLYTECHNIC, ZARIA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TEC	HNOLOGY		
1.	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	ND Agricultural Technology	(2006)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
B.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business administration & Management	(1995)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Public Administration	(1995) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Office Technology & Management	(1995)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	ND Business Administration & Management	(1991)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5.	ND Public Administration	(1991) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Office Technology & Management	(1991)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014

NUHU BAMALI POLYTECHNIC, ZARIA (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
C.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY	(2222)	1	0.444.0400.40
1.	HND Electrical/ Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	HND Civil Engineering	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
D.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	HND Architectural Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	HND Building Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	HND Estate Management	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	HND Town & Regional Planning	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
5.	ND Architectural Technology	(2005)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Building Technology	(2003)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Estate Management	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	ND Quantity Surveying	(2003)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
9.	ND Town & Regional Planning	(2003)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
E	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	(1997)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	ND Accountancy	(1991)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Banking & Finance	(2003) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
F.	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Mass Communication	(2006)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
G.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(2001)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND S.L.T (Biology)	(2001)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry)	(2003) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
4.	HND S.L.T (Physics with Electronics)	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND Statistics	(1996) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Computer Science	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
7.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(1991)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
8.	ND Statistics	(1991)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014

OSUN STATE COLLEGE OF TECHNOLOGY, ESA - OKE

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Civil Engineering (Structures)	(2002) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Electrical /Electronics (Power & Machine)	(2002) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Automotive)	(2002)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Building Services)	(2002 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	ND Civil Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Electrical /Electronic Engineering	(19942006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Mechanical Engineering	(19962006	Accredited	01/10/2011

OSUN STATE COLLEGE OF TECHNOLOGY, ESA – OKE (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
В	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	HND Architectural Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Building Technology	(1998) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Estate Management	(1998) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HD Quantity Surveying	(1998)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND Town & Regional Planning	(1998)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Architectural Technology	(1993)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Building Technology	(1993)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	ND Estate Management	(1993)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Surveying & Geo-informatics	(1993)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
10	ND Quantity Surveying	(1993)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
11.	ND Town & Regional Planning	(1993)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
C.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Banking & Finance	(1994)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Accountancy	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	ND Banking & Finance	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
D.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Statistics	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3.	ND Computer Science	(2000)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
4.	ND Statistics	(2000)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

OSUN STATE POLYTECHNIC, IREE

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES	Acordanation		
1.	HND Business administration & Management	(1993) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Marketing	(1993) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Purchasing & Supply	(1993) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	HND Office Technology & Management	(1993)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	ND Business administration & Management	(1991) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
6.	ND Office Technology & Management	1993) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
B.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Civil Engineering	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2.	HND Computer Engineering	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
3.	HND Electrical/ Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	HND Electrical/ Electronics (Power & Machine)	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
5.	ND Civil Engineering	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
6.	ND Computer Engineering	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
7.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(1999) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

OSUN STATE POLYTECHNIC, IREE (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
C.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	ND Architectural Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	ND Building Technology	(2005)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Estate Management	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	ND Quantity Surveying	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
5.	ND Town & Regional Planning	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
D.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	(1993) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Banking & Finance	(1993 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	ND Accountancy	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	ND Banking & Finance	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
Е	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Mass Communication	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Mass Communication	(1998) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
F.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(1997)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Food Technology	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry)	(1996) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
4.	HND S.L.T (Microbiology)	(1996)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND Statistics	(1993)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
6.	ND Computer Science	(1993)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Food Technology	(1997)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
8.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(1994)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
9.	ND Statistics	(1991)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
10.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(2004)2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

OUR SAVIOUR INSTITIUTE OF SCIENCE, AGRICULATURE & TECHNOLOGY, ENUGU

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	(1999)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Marketing	(1999) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND Office Technology & Management	(2002)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND Public Administration	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
5.	ND Business Administration & Management	(1991)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Office Technology & Management	(1992)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Public Administration	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
B.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	(1999) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	ND Accountancy	(1991) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
С	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Mass Communication	(1999)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Mass Communication	(1991) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

OUR SAVIOUR INSTITIUTE OF SCIENCE, AGRICULATURE & TECHNOLOGY, ENUGU (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
D.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(2007)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND S.L.T. (Biochemistry)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	HND S.L.T (Microbiology)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
5.	ND Computer Science	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
6.	ND Food Technology	(1992)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
7.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(1991)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
8.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(1991)2008	Recognized	01/10/2013

PLATEAU STATE POLYTECHNIC. BARIKIN LADI

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
Α	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHI	NOLOGY		
1.	ND Agricultural Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
B.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Marketing	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	HND Public Administration	(2001)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND Office Technology & Management	(2001)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	ND Business administration & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Public Administration	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
7.	ND Office Technology & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	ND Social Development	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
C.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Civil Engineering (Structures)	(2001)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Civil Engineering (Transportation)	(2001) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Civil Eng.(Water Resources & Public Health)	(2005)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	HND Electrical/ Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
5.	HND Electrical /Electronics (Power & Machine)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
6.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Automotive)	(2001) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Building Services)	(2001) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Production)	(2001) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	HND M.R.E. (Mineral Processing Engineering)	(2005) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
10.	HND M.R.E. (Mining Engineering)	(2005) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
11.	ND Civil Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
12	ND Computer Engineering	(2005)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
13.	ND Electrical/ Electronics Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
14.	ND Foundry Engineering	(2005) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
15.	ND Mechanical Engineering	(2000)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
16	ND Metallurgy	(2005) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
17	ND Mineral Resources Engineering	(2003)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

PLATEAU STATE POLYTECHNIC, BARIKIN LADI (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
D.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	HND Town & Regional Planning	(2001) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Building Technology	(2005) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Estate Management	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
4.	ND Quantity Surveying	(2005) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5.	ND Town & Regional Planning	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
E.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	(1999) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Accountancy	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	ND Banking and Finance	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
F.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Hospitality Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Leisure & Tourism Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
G.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND S.L.T. (Biology / Microbiology)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry/ Biochemistry)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	HND S.L.T (Microbiology)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
5.	HND S.L.T (Physics/Electronics)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
6.	ND Food Technology	(1999)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Computer Science	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
8.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Statistics	(1994) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
10.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

RAMAT POLYTECHNIC, MAIDUGURI

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted	Accreditation	Expiration
		(Interim) /	Status	Date
		Accreditation		
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHI	NOLOGY		
1.	HND Agric. Engineering (Farm Power Machinery)	(2006)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Agric. Engineering (Post Harvest Technology)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Agric. Engineering (soil & Water Engineering)	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
4.	ND Agric. Extension & Management	(2001)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
5.	HND Animal Production Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
6.	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Agricultural Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
B.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business administration & Management	(1987)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Marketing	(1985) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Office Technology & Management	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
4.	ND Business administration & Management	(1985)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	ND Office Technology & Management	(1987)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

RAMAT POLYTECHNIC, MAIDUGURI (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
	FNOWEEDING TECHNOLOGY			
C.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY	(0000)		0.4.4.0.400.4.0
1.	HND Electrical/ Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	HND Electrical/ Electronics (Power & Machine)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	ND Civil Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	ND Mechanical Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
D.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	HND Town & Regional Planning	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Architectural Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	ND Building Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Estate Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Town & Regional Planning	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
E.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	(1996) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Banking & Finance	(1998)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	ND Accountancy	(1998) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Banking & Finance	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
F.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Hospitality Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Leisure & Tourism Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
G.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Statistics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

RIVERS STATE COLLEGE OF ARTS AND SCIENCE, PORT HARCOURT

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Accountancy	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
B.	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	ND Statistics	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

RIVERS STATE POLYTECHNIC, BORI

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	(1992)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Marketing	(1999) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Office Technology & Management	(1993)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Business Administration & Management	(1990)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5.	ND Office Technology & Management	(1990)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
В.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Civil Engineering (Structures)	(1999)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
2.	HND Civil Engineering (Transportation)	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3.	HND Civil Eng.(Water Resources & Public Health)	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
4.	HND Electrical/ Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	(1999)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND Electrical /Electronics (Power & Machine)	(2001)2006	Accredited	01/10/2013
6.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Building & Services)	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
7.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Production)	(1999) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	ND Civil Engineering	(1992) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Electrical/ Electronics Engineering	(1992) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
10.	ND Mechanical Engineering	(1992) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
C.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	HND Architectural Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	ND Architectural Technology	(2002) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Estate Management	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	ND Surveying & Geoinformatics	2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
5.	ND Town & Regional Planning	2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
D.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	(1991) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Banking & Finance	(1992)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Insurance	(1999) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	ND Accountancy	(1990)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5.	ND Banking & Finance	(1990)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
6.	ND Insurance	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
E.	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Mass Communication	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
F.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(2001) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	HND S.L.T. (Biology / Microbiology)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry/ Biochemistry)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	HND S.L.T (Physics with Electronics)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
5.	HND Statistics	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
6.	ND Computer Science	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
7.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(2002)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
8.	ND Statistics	(2001)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
9.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(2004)2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

RONIK POLYTECHNIC, EJIGBO, LAGOS

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Business administration & Management	(2004)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
B.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Electrical/ Electronics Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
C.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Accountancy	(2004) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
D.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	ND Computer Science	(2004) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010

RUFUS GIWA POLYTECHNIC, OWO

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHI	NOLOGY		
1.	HND Agric. Engineering (Farm Power Machinery)	(2002) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
2.	HND Agric. Engineering (Post Harvest)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	HND Agric. Engineering (soil & Water)	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	(1991)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
5.	ND Agricultural Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2010
B.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business administration & Management	(1985)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Marketing	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	HND Office Technology & Management	(2004) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Office Technology & Management	(1985)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Office Technology & Management	(1987)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
C.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Civil Engineering (Structures)	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Civil Eng.(Water Resources & Public Health)	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Electrical/ Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	(1994)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	HND Electrical /Electronics (Power & Machine)	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Production)	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Civil Engineering	(1990) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
7.	ND Computer Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
8.	ND Electrical/ Electronics Engineering	(1990) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Mechanical Engineering	(1991) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
D.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	HND Architectural Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Building Technology	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Estate Management	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
4.	HND Quantity Surveying	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND Surveying & Geoinformatics	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012

RUFUS GIWA POLYTECHNIC, OWO (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
D.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES (Cont'd)			
6.	HND Town & Regional Planning	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Architectural Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	ND Building Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Estate Management	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
10	ND Quantity Surveying	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
11.	ND Surveying & Geoinformatics	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
12.	ND Town & Regional Planning	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
13.	P-HND Town & Regional Planning	(2003) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
E.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	(1985) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Banking & Finance	(2002)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Accountancy	(1985) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	ND Banking & Finance	(2002)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
F.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Hospitality Management	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3.	HND Nutrition & Dietetics	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4.	ND Hospitality Management	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
5.	ND Nutrition & Dietetics	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
G.	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Mass Communication	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
Н.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Food Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	HND S.L.T. (Biochemistry)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	HND S.L.T. (Microbiology)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
5.	ND Computer Science	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
6.	ND Food Technology	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
7.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(2005)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
9.	ND Statistics	(2008)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
10.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(1997)2008	Recognized	01/10/2013

SOKOTO STATE POLYTECHNIC, SOKOTO

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business administration & Management	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	HND Public Administration	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3.	ND Office Technology & Management	(2003)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
4.	ND Public Administration	(2003)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010

SOKOTO STATE POLYTECHNIC, SOKOTO (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
B.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Civil Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	HND Electrical/ Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Manufacturing)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	ND Civil Engineering	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
5.	HND Electrical/ Electronics Engineering	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
6.	ND Mechanical Engineering	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
C.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	ND Building Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2013
D.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry/Biochemistry)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	HND S.L.T (Environmental Biology)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
5.	HND S.L.T (Microbiology)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
6.	HND S.L.T. (Physics with Electronics)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
7.	HND Statistics	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
8.	ND Computer Science	(2003)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
9.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
10.	ND Statistics	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
11.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(2004) 2005	Recognized	01/10/2010

TEMPLE GATE POLYTECHNIC, ABA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
В.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Accountancy	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
C.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Computer Science	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	ND Statistics	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

THE POLYTECHNIC, IBADAN, (MAIN CAMPUS)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	ART, PRINTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	HND Art & Industrial Design (Ceramics)	(1996)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2	HND Art & Industrial Design (Graphics)	(1996)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

THE POLYTECHNIC, IBADAN, (MAIN CAMPUS) (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
Α.	ART, PRINTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY (Cont'			l
3	HND Art & Industrial Design (Painting)	(1994)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4	HND Art & Industrial Design (Sculpture)	(1994) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5	HND Art & Industrial Design (Textiles)	(1996)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6	HND Music Technology	(1994)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
7.	ND Music Technology	(1994) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
B.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	(1985)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Marketing	(1985) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND Public Administration	(1999)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND Purchasing & Supply	(1985)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND Office Technology & Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
6.	ND Local Government	(1999) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
7.	ND Public Administration	(1999)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	ND Office Technology & Management	(1985) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
C.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Civil Engineering (Structures)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Civil Engineering (Transportation)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Civil Eng.(Water Resources & Public Health)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND Electrical/ Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND Electrical /Electronics (Power & Machine)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Automotive)	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
7.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Building Services)	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
8.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Production)	(1992) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Civil Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
10	ND Computer Engineering	2009	Interim	01/10/2011
11.	ND Electrical/ Electronics Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
12.	ND Mechanical Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
D.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	HND Architectural Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Building Technology	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3.	HND Estate Management	2009	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	HND Surveying & Geoinformatics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND Quantity Surveying	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	HND Town & Regional Planning	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Architectural Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	P-HND Town & Regional Planning	(2000)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
E.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1	HND Accountancy	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Banking & Finance	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND Insurance	(1985) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	ND Accountancy	(1995)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5.	ND Banking & Finance	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
6.	ND Insurance	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

THE POLYTECHNIC, IBADAN, (MAIN CAMPUS) (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
F.	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Mass Communication	(1994)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
G.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Geological	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND S.L.T. (Biology/ Microbiology)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND S.L.T (Chemistry)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND S.L.T (Microbiology)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	HND S.L.T. (Physics with Electronics)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2012
7.	HND Statistics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	ND Computer Science	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Geological Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
10	ND Science Laboratory Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
11.	ND Statistics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
12.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

THE POLYTECHNIC, IBADAN, (ERUWA CAMPUS)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
Α.	ART, PRINTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY	Accreditation		
1	HND Art & Industrial	(2008)	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	ND Fashion Design and Clothing Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
B.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES	+		
1.	ND Business administration & Management	(1985)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
C.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Civil Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	ND Mechanical Engineering Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
D.	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Mass Communication	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
E.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY	+		
1.	ND Computer Science	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	ND Computer Science	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013

THE POLYTECHNIC, IBADAN, SATELLITE CAMPUS, SAKI

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Agricultural Engineering (Soil and Water Option)	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	HND Agricultural Engineering (Farm Power and Machinery)	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
4.	ND Agricultural Technology	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

THE POLYTECHNIC, IBADAN, SATELLITE CAMPUS, SAKI (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
В.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Public Administration	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
		,		
C.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	ND Architectural Technology	(1991)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	ND Building Technology	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Estate Management	(1991)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	ND Quantity Surveying	(1991)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5.	ND Town & Regional Planning	(1991)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
D.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
	ND Accountancy	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
1.	ND Banking & Finance	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Insurance	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
E.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Food Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

THE POLYTECHNIC, ILE-IFE

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business Administration & Management	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	ND Business Administration & Management	(2002) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
B.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Electrical/Electronic Engineering (Electronic/Telecom)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	ND Computer Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(2004) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
C.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	ND Accountancy	(2002)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
D	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Mass Communication	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
E.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(2007)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	ND Computer Science	(2002) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Statistics	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014

WAZIRI UMARU FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, BIRNIN KEBBI

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
Α.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNO			<u>l</u>
1.	HND Agric. Engineering (Farm Power Machinery)	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	HND Agric. Engineering (soil & Water Engineering)	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3.	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
B.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Business administration & Management	(1992)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Marketing	(1992) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Business administration & Management	(1985)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	ND Public Administration	(2006)2009	Interim	01/10/2010
C.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Civil Engineering (Structures)	(1989)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Civil Eng.(Water Resources & Public Health)	(1989) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Electrical/ Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	(1992)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND Electrical /Electronics (Power & Machine)	(1989)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Production)	(1989)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	HND Metallurgy	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7.	ND Civil Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	ND Electrical/ Electronics Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Mechanical Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
10	ND Metallurgy	2006		
D.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	HND Architectural Technology	(1989)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Building Technology	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND Estate Management	(2001) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
4.	HND Quantity Surveying	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
5.	HND Surveying & Geoinformatics	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
6.	HND Town & Regional Planning	(2001) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
7.	ND Architectural Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8.	ND Building Technology	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
9.	ND Estate Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
10.	ND Quantity Surveying	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
11	ND Surveying & Geoinformatics	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
12.	ND Town & Regional Planning	(1992)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
E.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	(1985) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Banking & Banking	(1992)2000	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	ND Accountancy	(1985) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Banking & Banking	(2005)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
F.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND S.L.T (Biology/Microbiology)	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	HND S.L.T (Chemistry)	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

WAZIRI UMARU FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC, BIRNIN KEBBI (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
F.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY (Cor	nt'd)		
3.	HND S.L.T (Physics with Electronics)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	HND Statistics	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
5.	ND Computer Science	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
6.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(1998) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
7.	ND Statistics	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
8.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2005	Recognized	01/10/2010

WOLEX POLYTECHNIC, IYANA IPAJA, LAGOS

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
Α	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Business administration & Management	(2005)2009	Interim	01/10/2010
B.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Accountancy	(2002)2009	Interim	01/10/2010
С	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Mass Communication	(2005)2009	Interim	01/10/2010
D.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Computer Science	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012

YABA COLLEGE OF TECHNOLOGY, YABA, LAGOS

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim)	Accreditation	Expiration
		/(Re) Accredited	Status	Date
A.	ART, PRINTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	HND Art & Industrial Design (Ceramics)	(2004)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2	HND Art & Industrial Design (Graphics)	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3	HND Art & Industrial Design (Painting)	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4	HND Art & Industrial Design (Sculpture)	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5	HND Art & Industrial Design (Textiles)	2009	Interim	01/10/2010
6	HND Fashion Design & Clothing Technology	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
7.	HND Printing Technology	2009	Interim	01/10/2010
8	ND Art & Industrial Design	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
9.	ND Fashion Design & Clothing Technology	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
10	ND Printing Technology	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
B.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Bilingual Secretarial Studies	(1992)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Business Administration & Management	(1985) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Marketing	(2005)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
4.	HND Office Technology & Management	(1985) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5	ND Business Administration & Management	(1985) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Office Technology & Management	(1985) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

YABA COLLEGE OF TECHNOLOGY, YABA, LAGOS (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
C.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY	0000	A 124 1	04/40/0044
1.	HND Civil Engineering (Structures)	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Civil Engineering (Transportation)	2009	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	HND Electrical/ Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4.	HND Electrical /Electronics (Power & Machine)	(2004)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Automotive)	(1988) 2009	Interim	01/10/2010
6.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Building Services)	(1988) 2009	Interim	01/10/2010
7.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Production)	(1988) 2009	Interim	01/10/2010
8.	ND Civil Engineering	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
9.	ND Computer Engineering	(2006)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
10.	ND Electrical/ Electronics Engineering	2009	Interim	01/10/2010
11	ND Industrial Maintenance Engineering	(1993)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
12.	ND Mechanical Engineering	2009	Interim	01/10/2010
13	Metallurgy	(2006)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
D.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1.	HND Architectural Technology	(1988)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Building Technology	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND Estate Management	(1987) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND Quantity Surveying	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND Town & Regional Planning	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
6.	ND Architectural Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2012
7.	ND Building Technology	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
8.	ND Estate Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9.	ND Quantity Surveying	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
10.	ND Surveying & Geoinformatics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
11	ND Town & Regional Planning	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
12.	P-HND Town & Regional Planning	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
E.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Accountancy	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	ND Banking & Finance	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
F.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Hospitality Management	(1993)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Hospitality Management	(1987) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	ND Leisure & Tourism Management	(2005) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
G.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Computer Science	(1992)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Food Technology	(1988)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND S.L.T. (Biochemistry)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	HND S.L.T. (Environmental Biology)	(2006)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5.	HND S.L.T (Chemistry)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	HND S.L.T (Microbiology)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2012

YABA COLLEGE OF TECHNOLOGY, YABA, LAGOS (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim)	Accreditation	Expiration		
		/(Re) Accredited	Status	Date		
G.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY (Cont'd)					
7.	HND S.L.T. (Physics with Electronics)	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011		
8.	HND Statistics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011		
9.	HND Textile Technology	(1997)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011		
10	ND Computer Science	(1987)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011		
11.	ND Food Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011		
12.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011		
13.	ND Statistics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011		
14.	ND Textile Technology	(1991) 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011		

COLLEGES OF AGRICULTURE

AKPERAN ORSHI COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE, YANDEV

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted	Accreditation	Expiration
		(Interim) /	Status	Date
		Accreditation		
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNO	LOGY		
1.	HND Agric Extension & Management	(1999)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	HND Animal Health Technology	(1999)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3	HND Animal Production Technology	(2003)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4	HND Crop Production Technology	(1999)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5	HND Fisheries Technology	(2005)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
6	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	(2003) 2009	Interim	01/10/2010
7	ND Agricultural Technology	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
8	ND Animal Health & Production Technology	(1999)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
9	ND Fisheries Technology	(2003)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
10	ND Forestry Technology	(2006) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
В.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	HND Home & Rural Economics	(2005)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2	ND Home & Rural Economics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
C.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

AUDU BAKO COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE, DANBATTA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) /	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
		Accreditation	Status	Date
Α	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNOL	.OGY		
1.	HND Agricultural Extension Management	(2005)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2	HND Animal Production Technology	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3	HND Crop Production Technology	(2003)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
4	HND Forestry Technology	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5	ND Agricultural Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	(2005)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7	ND Animal Health & Production Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
8	ND Forestry Technology	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
Α	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE AND ANIMAL SCIENCE, BAKURA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNOLO	GY	•	
1	HND Agricultural Extension Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2	ND Agricultural Technology	(2008	Interim	01/10/2010
В	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2008	Recognized	01/10/2013

COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE AND ANIMAL SCIENCE, DAC (ABU), MANDO ROAD, KADUNA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) /	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
		Accreditation		
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNOL	OGY		
1	HND Animal Health Technology	(1988)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2	HND Animal Production Technology	(1988)2007	Accredited	01/10/2011
3	ND Animal Health & Production Technology	(1998)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
B.	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(2004)2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE, JALINGO

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted	Accreditation	Expiration Date	
		(Interim) /	Status	·	
		Accreditation			
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELA	TED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Animal Production Technology	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011	
2.	HND Crop Production Technology	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011	
3.	HND Animal Health Technology	(2005)2007	Accredited	01/10/2011	
4.	ND Forestry Technology	(2005)2007	Accredited	01/10/2011	
5	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011	
6	ND Agricultural Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011	
7	ND Animal Health & Production Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011	
8	ND Forestry Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011	
B.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLO	GY		L	
1.	ND Home and Rural Economics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011	
С	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY				
1.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2006	Recognized	01/10/2011	

COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE, DAC-ABU, KABBA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELA	TED TECHNOLOGY		
1.	HND Agricultural Extension & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Crop Production Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Horticulture & Landscape Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2013
4	ND Agricultural Technology	(1999)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013

COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE, LAFIA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
Α.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELA		I	I
1.	HND Agric Extension Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Animal Production Technology	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3	HND Crop Production Technology	(2001)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4	HND Horticulture & Landscape Technology	(2001)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5	ND Agricultural Technology	(1995)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6	ND Animal Health & Production Technology	(1997)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7	ND Fisheries Technology	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
B.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOG	Y SY		
1.	ND Home and Rural Economics	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
С	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TEC	<u> </u> :HNOLOGY		
1.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE, ZURU

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date	
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELA	TED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Agric. Eng. (Farm Power & Machinery)	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011	
2.	HND Agric Extension & Management	(1999)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014	
3	HND Animal Production Technology	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011	
4	HND Crop Production Technology	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011	
5	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	(1998)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011	
6	ND Agricultural Technology	(1991)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014	
7	ND Animal Health & Production Technology	(1999)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011	
8	ND Forestry Technology	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011	
B.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY				
1.	ND Home and Rural Economics	(1999)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012	

EDO STATE COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE, IGUORIAKHI

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date	
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND	RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	ND Agricultural Technology	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011	
В	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY				
1.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011	

FEDERAL COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE, AKURE

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	AGRICULTURAL AND RELATED TECHNOL	OGY		
1.	HND Agricultural Extension & Management	(1994)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Animal Production Technology	(2002)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3	HND Crop Production Technology	(1993)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4	HND Horticulture & Landscape Technology	(2002)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
5	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	(2002)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
6	ND Agricultural Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

FEDERAL COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE, IBADAN

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) /	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
		Accreditation		
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNOL	.OGY		
1.	HND Agric. Eng. (Farm Power & Machinery)	(1990)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2	HND Crop Production Technology	(1991)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	(1999)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4	ND Agricultural Technology	(1997)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
В	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2009	Recognized	01/10/2014

FEDERAL COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE, ISHIAGU

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) /	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
		Accreditation		
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNOL	.OGY		
1.	HND Agricultural Extension & Management	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2	HND Animal Production Technology	(2001)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
3.	HND Crop Production Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4	HND Horticulture & Landscape Technology	(1999)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	HND Pest Management Technology	(1999)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6.	ND Agricultural Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
7.	ND Agricultural Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
В	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

FEDERAL COLLEGE OF ANIMAL HEALTH AND PRODUCTION TECHNOLOGY, IBADAN

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) /	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
		Accreditation		
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNOL	_OGY		
1.	HND Agricultural Extension & Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	HND Animal Health Technology	(1992)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	HND Animal Production Technology	(1997)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Animal Health & Production Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	ND Fisheries Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
В	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

FEDERAL COLLEGE OF ANIMAL HEALTH AND PRODUCTION TECHNOLOGY, VOM

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNOL			•
1.	HND Agricultural Extension & Management	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	HND Animal Health Technology	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
3	HND Animal Production Technology	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
4	ND Animal Health & Production Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
В	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2007	Recognized	01/10/2012

FEDERAL COLLEGE OF FRESHWATER FISHERIE TECHNOLOGY, BAGA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date	
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY				
1	ND Fisheries Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010	
В	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY				
1	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2008	Recognized	01/10/2013	

FEDERAL COLLEGE OF FISHERIES & MARINE TECHNOLOGY, VICTORIA ISLAND, LAGOS

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNOLO	GY		
1	HND Fisheries Technology	(1990)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2	ND Fisheries Technology	(1989)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
В	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	ND Nautical Science Technology	(1998)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(1999)2008	Recognized	01/10/2012

FEDERAL COLLEGE OF FRESHWATER FISHERIES TECHNOLOGY, NEW BUSSA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) /	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
		Accreditation	Status	Date
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNOL	_OGY		
1.	HND Agricultural Extension & Management	(2003)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2	HND Fisheries Technology	(1992)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3	ND Agricultural Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4	ND Fisheries Technology	(2003)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
B.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Hospitality Management	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
С	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	ND Food Technology	(2003)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
2	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

FEDERAL COLLEGE OF FORESTRY, IBADAN

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
Α.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNOL		<u> </u>	
1.	HND Agricultural Extension & Management	(1997)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	HND Forestry Technology	(1997)2008		01/10/2013
3	HND Horticulture & Landscape Technology	(1997)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
4	HND Wood & Paper Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
5	ND Agricultural Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
6	ND Forestry Technology	2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
7	ND Wood & Paper Technology	(2000)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
В	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(1991)2008	Recognized	01/10/2013

FEDERAL COLLEGE OF FORESTRY, JOS

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) /	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
		Accreditation		
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNOLO	OGY		
1.	HND Agricultural Extension & Management	(2000)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Forestry Technology	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	HND Horticulture & Landscape Technology	(2000)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
4.	ND Agricultural Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
5.	ND Forestry Technology	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
В	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2007	Recognized	01/10/2012

FEDERAL COLLEGE OF FORESTRY MECHANISATION, AFAKA KADUNA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) /	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
		Accreditation	Otatus	Date
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNOLO)GY		
1.	HND Agricultural Extension & Management	(2002)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2	HND Crop Production Technology	((2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
3	HND Horticulture & Landscape Technology	(2003)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
4	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	(2000)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
5	ND Agricultural Technology	(2002)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
6	ND Forestry Technology	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
В	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(2000)2007	Recognized	01/10/2012

FEDERAL COLLEGE OF LAND RESOURCES TECHNOLOGY, KURU-JOS

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNOLO		L	
1.	HND Agricultural Extension & Management	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	ND Agricultural Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	HND Soil Science &Technology	(2001)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
В	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1	HND Surveying & Geo-Informatics	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2	ND Surveying & Geo-Informatics	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

FEDERAL COLLEGE OF LAND RESOURCES TECHNOLOGY, OWERRI

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	A. AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	HND Soil Science &Technology	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2	ND Agricultural Technology	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
В	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1	ND Surveying & Geo-Informatics	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

FEDERAL COLLEGE OF WILDLIFE MANAGEMENT, NEW BUSSA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	A. AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	HND Animal Production Technology	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2	HND Wildlife Management	(1996)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3	ND Wildlife Management	(1999)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4	ND Animal Health & Production	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013

FEDERAL COLLEGE OF WILDLIFE MANAGEMENT, NEW BUSSA (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
В.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	HND Leisure & Tourism Management	(2007) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2	ND Leisure & Tourism Management	(2002)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
С	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

JIGAWA STATE COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE, HADEIJA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	ND Forestry Technology	(2005)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012

MOHAMMET LAWAN COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE, MAIDUGURI

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) /	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
Α.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNO	Accreditation		
A.	HND Agric Extension Management	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2	HND Animal Health Technology	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3	HND Animal Production Technology	(2003)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4	HND Pest Management Technology	(2003)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5	ND Agricultural Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
6	ND Animal Health & Production Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
7	ND Forestry Technology	(1995)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
В.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Home & Rural Economics	(2003)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
С	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2008	Recognized	01/10/2013

NIGER STATE COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE, MOKWA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	A. AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Agric Extension Management	(1997)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2	HND Crop Production Technology	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

NIGER STATE COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE, MOKWA (Cont'd)

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted	Accreditation	Expiration
		(Interim) /	Status	Date
		Accreditation		
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNOL	.OGY (Cont,d)		
3	HND Pest Management Technology	(1998)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4	ND Agricultural Technology	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5	ND Animal Health & Production Technology	(1995)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
B.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Home & Rural Economics	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2	ND Home & Rural Economics	(1997)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
С	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2007	Recognized	01/10/2012

OYO STATE COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE IGBO-ORA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
1	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2	ND Agricultural Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3	ND Animal Health & Production Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4	ND Fisheries Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
B.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	ND Home & Rural Economics	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2011

PLATEAU STATE COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE, GARKAWA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
1	ND Agricultural Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

SAMARU COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE, ZARIA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING AND RELATED TECHNOL			
1	HND Agric. Eng. Technology (Soil & Water)	(2004)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2	HND Agric Extension Management	(1989)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3	HND Pest Management Technology	(1998)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology	(1989)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
5	ND Agricultural Technology	(1989)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
В.	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Home & Rural Economics	(1999)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
С	SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(1998)2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

COLLEGES OF HEALTH SCIENCE

ABUTH SCHOOL OF HEALTH RECORDS ADMIN & BIOSTATISTICS, (ABUTH) ZARIA.

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	HEALTH AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	ND Health information Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

AMINU KANO UNIVERSITY TEACHING HOSPITAL, KANO

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	HEALTH AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	HND Health information Management	(2006)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2	ND Health information Management	(2006)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014

COLLEGE OF HEALTH TECHNOLOGY, ZAWAN

	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	HEALTH AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	HND Community Health	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2	HND Environmental Health Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3	ND Community Health	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4	ND Environmental Health Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
5	ND Health Information Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

FEDERAL SCHOOL OF DENTAL TECHNOLOGY AND THERAPY, ENUGU

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	HEALTH AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	HND Dental Technology	(1997)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2	HND Dental Therapy	(1997)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3	ND Dental Technology	(1997)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4	ND Dental Therapy	(1997)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

NATIONAL ORTHOPAEDIC HOSPITAL, IGBOBI, LAGOS

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	HEALTH AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	ND Orthotics & Prosthetics	(2007)2009	Interim	01/10/2010

NKST COLLEGE OF HEALTH TECHNOLOGY, MKAR, GBOKO

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	HEALTH AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	ND Community Health	(2005)	Accredited	01/10/2010
2.	ND Health Information Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

SCHOOL OF HEALTH TECHNOLOGY, AKURE

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	HEALTH AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	HND Environmental Health Technology	(2007)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2	HND Public Health Nursing	(2007)2009	Interim	01/10/2010
3	ND Community Health	(2007)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
4	ND Environmental Health Technology	(2007)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014

SCHOOL OF HEALTH TECHNOLOGY, OFFA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	HEALTH AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Public Health Nursing	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	ND Community Health	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	ND Environmental Health Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4.	ND Health Information Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

SHEHU IDRIS COLLEGE OF HEALTH TECHNOLOGY, MAKARFI

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	HEALTH AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Community Health	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	HND Environmental Health Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	HND Public Health Nursing	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
4.	ND Community Health	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
5.	ND Dental Therapy	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
6.	ND Environmental Health Technology	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
7.	ND Health Information Management	(2006)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
8.	ND Nutrition & Dietetics	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

UNIVERSITY TEACHING HOSPITAL, LAGOS

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	HEALTH AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	HND Health Information Management	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2	ND Health Information Management	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

SPECIALISED INSTITUTIONS

AIRFORCE INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY (AFIT), AIRFORCE BASE, KADUNA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1	ND Business Administration & Management	(2004)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
В	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1	HND Aircraft Engineering Technology (Airframe)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	HND Aircraft Engineering Technology (Avionics)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	HND Electrical/ Electronic Technology (Elect/Telecom)	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	ND Aircraft Engineering Technology	(2004) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
5.	ND Electrical/ Electronic Engineering	(2004) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
6.	ND Mechanical Engineering Technology	(2004) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
C.	SCINCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	2008	Recognized	01/10/2013

COLLEGE OF BUSINESS AND MANAGEMENT STUDIES, KONDUGA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1	ND Business Administration & Management	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2	ND Local Government Studies	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3	ND Public Administration	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
В	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
1	ND Accountancy			

COLLEGE OF ADMINISTRATION AND BUSINESS STUDIES, POTISKUM

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1	ND Business Administration & Management	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2	ND Local Government Studies	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3	ND Public Administration	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4	ND Office Technology and Management	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
5	ND Social Development	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
В	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
1	ND Accountancy			

FEDERAL COLLEGE OF CHEMICAL AND LEATHER TECHNOLOGY, ZARIA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Leather Technology	(1999)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	HND Polymer Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	HND S.L.T. (Chemistry)	(2001)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
4.	ND Leather Technology	(1994)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
5.	ND Polymer Technology	(2001) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
6.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(1996)2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
7.	Pre-ND Science & Technology	(1994) 2005	Recognized	01/10/2010

FEDERAL COOPERATIVE COLLEGE, KADUNA

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
Α	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Co-operative Economics & Management	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	ND Co-operative Economics & Management	(2002) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	Pre-ND Co-operative Economics & Management	(2005)	Recognized	01/10/2010

FEDERAL COOPERATIVE COLLEGE, IBADAN

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
Α	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Co-operative Economics & Management	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	ND Co-operative Economics & Management	(2002) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
3.	Pre-ND Co-operative Economics & Management	2005	Recognized	01/10/2010

FEDERAL COOPERATIVE COLLEGE, OJI-RIVER

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
Α	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Co-operative Economics & Management	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	ND Co-operative Economics & Management	(2002) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	Pre-ND Co-operative Economics & Management	(2002) 2004	Recognized	01/10/2009

FEDERAL SCHOOL OF SURVEYING, OYO

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES (Cont'd)			
1.	HND Surveying & Geoinformatics	(1991)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Surveying & Geoinformatics	(1991)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	P-HND Surveying & Geoinformatics	(2000) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012

INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY AND ENVIRONMENTAL STUDIES NASME, MAKURDI

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Civil Engineering	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
В.	ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN STUDIES			
1	HDN Architectural Technology	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
2.	HND Building Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	HND Quantity Surveying	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
4.	ND Architectural Technology	(2001)2009	Interim	01/10/2010
5.	ND Building Technology	(2001) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
6.	ND Quantity Surveying	(2001)2009	Interim	01/10/2010
7.	ND Surveying & Geoinformatics	(2006)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
C.	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1	ND Computer Science	(2006) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013

MARITIME ACADEMY OF NIGERIA, ORON

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1	HND Maritime Transport & Business Studies	(1998)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Maritime Transport & Business Studies	(1995 2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Marine Engineering	(2006)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	ND Boat & Ship Building	(1999)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
3.	ND Marine Engineering	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
C.	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Nautical Science Technology	(2000)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Nautical Science Technology	(19982006	Accredited	01/10/2011

NIGERIAN ARMY SCHOOL OF FINANCE AND ADMINISTRATION, APAPA, LAGOS

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Office Technology & Management	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
	ND Office Technology & Management	(1992)2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
B.	FINANCE AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	HND Accountancy	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011
2.	ND Accountancy	2006	Accredited	01/10/2011

NIGERIAN ARMY SCHOOL OF SIGNALS, APAPA, LAGOS

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(2000)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012

NIGERIAN NAVY COLLEGE OF ENGINEERING, SAPELE

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
Α	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	ND Electrical/Electronic Engineering	(2005) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012

NIGERIAN INSTITUTE OF JOURNALISM, IKEJA, LAGOS

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
Α	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Mass Communication	(2004) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010
2.	ND Mass Communication	(2004) 2005	Accredited	01/10/2010

PETROLEUM TRAINING INSTITUTE, EFFURUN

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	BUSINESS AND RELATED STUDIES			
1.	ND Petroleum Marketing & Business Studies	(1993) 2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
B.	ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Electrical/ Electronics (Electronics & Telecom)	2000)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2.	HND Electrical /Electronics (Instrumentation & Control)	(2000)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
3.	HND Electrical /Electronics (Power & Machine)	(2000)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
4.	HND I.S.E.E.T. (Environmental Engineering)	(2007)2009	Interim	01/10/2010
5.	HND I.S.E.E.T (Industrial Safety)	(2007)2009	Interim	01/10/2010
6.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Manufacturing)	(2007)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
7.	HND Mechanical Engineering (Plant Engineering)	(2007)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
8.	HND Petroleum & Gas Processing	(2000) 2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
9.	HND Petroleum Engineering	2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
10.	HND Welding & Fabrication Engineering Technology	(1997)2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
11.	ND Electrical /Electronic Engineering	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
12.	ND Industrial Safety & Environmental Engineering	(1997)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
13.	ND Mechanical Engineering	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
14	ND Mineral Resources Engineering	2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
15	ND Petroleum & Gas Processing	(1997) 2009	Interim	01/10/2010
16	ND Petroleum Engineering	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
17	ND Welding & Fabrication Engineering Technology	2008	Accredited	01/10/2013
C.	SCIENCE COMPUTING AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND S.L.T (Chemistry	(2000)2007	Accredited	01/10/2012
2.	ND Science Laboratory Technology	(1995)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
3.	Pre- ND Science & Technology	2006	Recognized	01/10/2011

WAVECREST COLLEGE OF CATERING AND HOSPITALITY MANAGEMENT, LAGOS

S/N	Programmes	Year Granted (Interim) / Accreditation	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
Α	HOSPITALITY AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	HND Hospitality Management	(2006)2009	Accredited	01/10/2014
2.	ND Hospitality Management	(2002) 2009	Accredited	01/10/2014

INNOVATION ENTERPRISE INSTITUTIONS (IEIS)

AFLON DIGITAL INSTITUTE, ABUJA

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date	
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT) AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY				
1.	NID Networking and System Security	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010	

AFRIHUB ICT INSTITUTE, ABUJA

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT) AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	NID Networking and System Security	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

AMBASSADOR COLLEGE OF MANAGEMENT AND TECHNOLOGY, RUMUOKWURUSHI, PORT HARCOURT

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	PARALEGAL AND RELATED SECTOR			
1	NID Paralegal Studies	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

AREWA PARALEGAL INNOVATION ENTERPRISE, KADUNA

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	PARALEGAL AND RELATED SECTOR			
1	NID Paralegal Studies	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

BUSINESS EDUCATIONS EXAMINATIONS COUNCIL (BEEC) LAGOS

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	FILM PRODUCTION AND RELATED SECTOR			
1.	NID Film and TV Production	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

BUCKINGHAM ACADEMY OF MANAGEMENT AND TECHNOLOGY, OGIDI

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim)	Accreditation	Expiration
		/(Re) Accredited	Status	Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	NID Networking and System Security	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4.	NID Multimedia Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

CENTRE FOR CREATIVE ARTS EDUCATION, PORT HARCOURT

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	CREATIVE ART AND RELATED SECTOR			
1.	NID Performing and Media Arts	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

CITY GATE INSTITUTE OF INNOVATION AND TECHNOLOGY, IBADAN

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3	NID Networking and System Security	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

DALEWARES INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY, LAGOS

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	NID Networking and System Security	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4.	NID Multimedia Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

DAIBO PARALEGAL TRAINING INSTITUTE, LAGOS

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	PARALEGAL AND RELATED SECTOR			
1	NID Paralegal Studies	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

DIALOGUE COMPUTER INSTITUTE, KADUNA

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	NID Networking and System Security	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

DIALOGUE COMPUTER INSTITUTE, KATSINA

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	NID Networking and System Security	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

DREAMSVILLE LTD, LADELA SCHOOLS, ABUJA

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date	
A.	A. PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT TEACHING AND RELATED SECTOR				
1.	NID Early Childcare Education and Management	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010	

ENVIRONMENTAL SUSTAINABILITY THINKING AND ACTION CENTRE (ESTAC), ENUGU.

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	CONSTRUCTION, ENGINEERING AND RELATED SECTOR			
1.	NID Building Construction	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

HIGHLAND COLLEGE OF TECHNOLOGY AND FURTHER EDUCATION, IBADAN

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim)	Accreditation	Expiration
		/(Re) Accredited	Status	Date
Α.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3	NID Multimedia Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	NID Networking and System Security	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

IFO COLLEGE OF MANAGEMENT AND TECHNOLOGY, IFO OGUN STATE

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim)	Accreditation	Expiration
		/(Re) Accredited	Status	Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	NID Multimedia Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

IMFI ICT ACADEMY, UYO

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim)	Accreditation	Expiration
		/(Re) Accredited	Status	Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	NID Telecommunication Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	NID Networking and System Security	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

INNOVATION INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY, KADUNA

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date	
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT) AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY				
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011	
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011	
3.	NID Telecommunication Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011	
4.	NID Networking and System Security	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011	

KarRox/UGRL COMPUTER EDUCATION AND TRAINING, ABEOKUTA CENTER

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim)	Accreditation	Expiration
		/(Re) Accredited	Status	Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	NID Networking and System Security	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

KarRox/UGRL COMPUTER EDUCATION AND TRAINING, IBADAN CENTER

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim)	Accreditation	Expiration
		/(Re) Accredited	Status	Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3	NID Networking and System Security	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

KarRox/UGRL COMPUTER EDUCATION AND TRAINING, GBAGADA CENTER, LAGOS

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3	NID Networking and System Security	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

KarRox/UGRL COMPUTER EDUCATION AND TRAINING, IKEJA CENTER LAGOS

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	` '		
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3	NID Networking and System Security	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

KarRox/UGRL COMPUTER EDUCATION AND TRAINING, OGBA CENTER LAGOS

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	NID Networking and System Security	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

KarRox/UGRL COMPUTER EDUCATION AND TRAINING, SATELITE CENTER LAGOS

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim)	Accreditation	Expiration
		/(Re) Accredited	Status	Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	NID Networking and System Security	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

KarRox/UGRL COMPUTER EDUCATION AND TRAINING, SURULERE CENTER LAGOS

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim)	Accreditation	Expiration
		/(Re) Accredited	Status	Date
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3	NID Networking and System Security	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

LAGOS CITY COMPUTER COLLEGE, IKEJA

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date	
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT) AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY				
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010	
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010	

LANI STEPHENS MUSIC INSTITUTE, JOS

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
Α	CREATIVE ART AND RELATED SECTOR			
1.	NID Music Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

LASER PETROLEUM GEOSCIENCES CENTRE, PORT HARCOURT.

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	OIL AND GAS AND RELATED SECTOR			
1.	NID Petroleum Geo-Sciences	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

LITERACY CENTRE, ABA

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT TEACHING AND RELATED	SECTOR		
1.	NID Early Children Education and Management	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
B.	PARALEGAL AND RELATED SECTOR			
1	NID Paralegal Studies	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

NIIT-IDM, (MAIN CENTRE), IKEJA LAGOS

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim)	Accreditation	Expiration
		/(Re) Accredited	Status	Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	NID Multimedia Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	NID Networking and System Security	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

NIIT, ABEOKUTA CENTRE

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	NID Multimedia Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	NID Networking and System Security	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

NIIT, AJAH CENTRE

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	NID Multimedia Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	NID Networking and System Security	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

NIIT, BENIN CENTRE

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim)	Accreditation	Expiration
		/(Re) Accredited	Status	Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	NID Multimedia Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	NID Networking and System Security	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

NIIT, CALABAR TRAINING CENTRE

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date	
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT) AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY				
1.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010	

NIIT, EKET CENTRE

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date	
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT) AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY				
1.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010	

NIIT, GARKI CENTRE, ABUJA

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3	NID Multimedia Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	NID Networking and System Security	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

NIIT, GBAGADA CENTRE, LAGOS

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim)	Accreditation	Expiration
		/(Re) Accredited	Status	Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	NID Multimedia Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	NID Networking and System Security	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

NIIT, IKORODU CENTRE, LAGOS

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	· /		24.0
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	NID Multimedia Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	NID Networking and System Security	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

NIIT, ILORIN CENTRE

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date	
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT) AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY				
1.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010	

NIIT, KADUNA CENTER

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
Α	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2	NID Networking and System Security	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

NIIT, KANO

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	NID Multimedia Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	NID Networking and System Security	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

NIIT, OFFA CENTRE

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date	
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT) AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY				
1.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010	

NIIT, OSOGBO CENTRE

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date	
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT) AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY				
1.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010	

NIIT, OTA CENTRE

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date	
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT) AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY				
1.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010	

NIIT, OWERRI CENTRE

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim)	Accreditation	Expiration	
		/(Re) Accredited	Status	Date	
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT) AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY				
1.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010	
3.	NID Multimedia Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010	
4.	NID Networking and System Security	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010	

NIIT, PHC ABA ROAD CENTRE. PORT HARCOURT

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim)	Accreditation	Expiration
		/(Re) Accredited	Status	Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	NID Multimedia Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	NID Networking and System Security	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

NIIT, PHC DLINE.PORT HARCOURT

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim)	Accreditation	Expiration
		/(Re) Accredited	Status	Date
Α.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3	NID Multimedia Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	NID Networking and System Security	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

NIIT, UYO CENTRE

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim)	Accreditation	Expiration
		/(Re) Accredited	Status	Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	NID Multimedia Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	NID Networking and System Security	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

NIIT, WARRI CENTRE

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT) AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	NID Networking and System Security	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

NIIT, WUSE-ABUJA CENTRE

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim)	Accreditation	Expiration
		/(Re) Accredited	Status	Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	NID Multimedia Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	NID Networking and System Security	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

NIIT, YENAGOA CENTRE

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	A. INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT) AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	NID Multimedia Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
4.	NID Networking and System Security	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

NIIT, ZARIA

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT) AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	NID Multimedia Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
3.	NID Networking and System Security	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

OSENI ELAMAH ICT INSTITUTE AUCHI.

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date	
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT) AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY				
1.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011	

PENCIL FILM AND TELEVISION INSTITUTE, (PEFTI), LAGOS.

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	CREATIVE ART AND RELATED SECTOR			
1.	NID Music Technology	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2.	NID Performing and Media Arts	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
_	FILM DECELOR AND DELATED SECTOR			
В	FILM PRODUCTION AND RELATED SECTOR			
	NID Film and TV Production	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

SCHOOL OF INFORMATION AND MEDIA TECHNOLOGY, EBONYI

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	NID Multimedia Technology	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

ST. WINIFRED INNOVATIVE INSTITUTE, IBADAN

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date	
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT) AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY				
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010	
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010	

TOTAL HUMAN CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT INSITUTE, LAGOS

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT) AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
2	NID Networking and System Security	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

TOWER INNOVATIVE COLLEGE, DUGBE IBADAN

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT)	AND RELATED TEC	CHNOLOGY	
1.	NID Computer Hardware Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
2.	NID Computer Software Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
3.	NID Telecommunication Engineering	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011
4	NID Networking and System Security	(2009)	Interim	01/10/2011

UPTONVILLE OIL AND GAS INSTITUTE, PORT HARCOURT.

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim) /(Re) Accredited	Accreditation Status	Expiration Date
A.	OIL AND GAS AND RELATED SECTOR			
1.	NID Petroleum Geo-Sciences	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

YAHAYA HAMZA INSTITUTE OF ADVANCED STUDIES, KADUNA

S/N	Programmes	Year (Interim)	Accreditation	Expiration
		/(Re) Accredited	Status	Date
A.	PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT TEACHING AND RELATED SECTOR			
1.	NID Early Childcare Education and Management	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
B.	PARALEGAL AND RELATED SECTOR			
1.	NID Paralegal Studies	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010
C.	INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT) AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY			
1.	NID Networking and System Security	(2008)	Interim	01/10/2010

GENERAL INFORMATION

I. HOW TO APPLY FOR ADMISSION INTO A PROGRAMME

The Joint Admissions and Matriculation Board (JAMB) conducts all direct admissions into the National Innovation Diploma (NID) and National Diploma (ND) programmes offered by all polytechnics and similar tertiary institutions in the country, except for candidates who enrolled in the appropriate Preliminary National Diploma course, who may take the JAMB examination before registering for ND 1. Usually, a prospective candidate for national diploma programme applies to JAMB for application form, writes the matriculation examination and on the basis of his/her score in the examination, and other criteria that may be laid down by the proprietor of the institution, the candidate may be offered provisional admission. The final admission of the candidate however, depends on his/her meeting the minimum admission requirements as laid down by NBTE.

In the case of admissions into other programmes offered by the polytechnics, namely, the Higher National Diploma (HND) and the Preliminary National Diploma (PRE-ND) the following procedure may apply.

Application forms are usually obtained from the individual institutions. Completed forms are returned to the institutions. Many institutions now provide on-line application/registration.

Admission of a candidate into a programme is the prerogative of the Academic Board of the institution which should ensure that the candidate meets the minimum entry requirements for the programme as laid down by the NBTE.

II. GENERAL ADMISSION REQUIREMENTS INTO NATIONAL DIPLOMA PROGRAMMES

The minimum entry requirements for the ND/NID Programmes are as follows:

- 1. SSCE/GCE ordinary level or its equivalent with credit passes in five subjects relevant to the programme obtained at not more than two sittings;
- 2. Five credit passes in relevant subjects obtained at the final examination of an NBTE recognised Preliminary National Diploma (PRE-ND) Programme offered in a polytechnic or similar tertiary technical institution.
- 3. The National Technical Certificate (NTC) or National Business Certificate (NBC) with pass in a trade plus four relevant academic subjects and at least a pass in English Language.
- 4. A satisfactory score in the UTME examination, which is conducted annually by JAMB.
- 5. Holders of the Advanced National Technical Certificate (ANTC) may be given enhanced placement in the ND Programme provided they have also met the minimum entry requirements into the ND programmes and obtained good grades in the ANTC Examinations.

Entry Requirements into Pre-National Diploma Course

For the Preliminary National Diploma Programme, the general entry requirement is five GCE O'Level/SSCE with minimum of pass grades in not more than two sittings in subjects relevant to the programme.

1. Pre-ND Science and Technology

- a) GCE 'O' Level or SSCE with a minimum of pass grades/ ordinary passes or their equivalent in English Language and Mathematics and three subjects chosen from:
 - i. Biology/Agricultural Science/Health Science
 - ii. Chemistry
 - iii. Physics
 - iv. Geography
 - v. Further Mathematics
 - vi. Technical Drawing/Fine Arts
 - vii. Food and Nutrition
 - viii. Basic Electricity
 - ix. Metal Work
 - x. Auto Mechanics
 - xi. General Metal Work
 - xii. General Woodwork
 - xiv Home Economics
 - xiv. Religious Knowledge
 - xv. Economics
 - xvi. Clothing and Textile
 - xvii. Statistics.

Choice of the three subjects will determine the programme in which the candidate will finally enroll for the National Diploma.

b) National Technical Certificate (NTC) or equivalent with pass grades in the relevant trade and passes in English Language, Mathematics, Physics, Chemistry and one subject from 1(a) above.

GENERAL ENTRY REQUIREMENTS FOR NATIONAL DIPLOMA PROGRAMMES

The minimum entry requirements into National Diploma Programmes are any of the following:

- 1. SSCE/GCE Ordinary Level or its equivalent with credit level passes in five subjects relevant to the programme at not more than two sittings"
- 2. Five credit level passes in relevant subjects obtained at the final examination of an NBTE recognized preliminary ND course offered in a Polytechnic or Similar Post-Secondary Technical Institution.

- 3. The National Technical Certificates (NTC) or National Business Certificate (NBC) with Credit level passes in five subjects relevant to the programme.
- 4. In addition to 1 3 above, candidates must obtain a satisfactory score in the JAMB UTME Examination which is conducted annually.
- 5. A holder of the Advanced National Technical Certificate (ANTC) may be given advanced placement in the ND Programme provided the candidate has also met the minimum entry requirements into the ND Programme and obtained minimum of credit level grades in the ANTC Examinations.

Applicants for Technology Programmes

All candidates applying for Science and Technology Programme must possess a credit level pass in Mathematics and at least a pass in English Language, except for Art and Design, where a credit level pass is required in English Language (not Literature in English).

Applicants for Business and Management:

Candidates should have credit passes in English Language and Mathematics.

SPECIFIC ADMISSION REQUIREMENTS FOR NATIONAL DIPLOMA PROGRAMMES

Specific SSCE/GCE 'O' Level subject requirements for various National Diploma Programmes are shown below:

(A) AGRICULTURAL SCIENCE PROGRAMMES

Programme	Admission Requirements
Agricultural Technology,	Biology/Agricultural Science,
Animal Health and Production	Mathematics and any three of the following:
Technology,	Geography,
Forestry Technology,	Food and Nutrition,
Fisheries Technology.	Economics,
	Technical Drawing,
	English Language,
	Physics,
	Chemistry,
	Nigerian Language,
	Home Economics.
	At least passes in English Language and
	Chemistry are compulsory.
Agricultural Engineering	Mathematics, Physics and any three of the
Technology	following:
	Biology/Agricultural Science
	Chemistry

	E 1 ' 1D '
	Technical Drawing
	Basic Electronics/Basic Electricity
	Auto Mechanics
	Metal Work
	Further Mathematics
	Food and Nutrition
	Geography
	At least passes in Chemistry,
	Biology/Agricultural Science/Food & Nutrition
	and English Language are necessary.
Programme	Admission Requirements
Home and Rural Economics	Home Economics/Food and Nutrition,
	Agricultural Science/Biology.
	Three other subjects from:
	Government,
	Business Methods,
	Economics/Commerce,
	Religious Knowledge,
	Any Nigerian Language,
	Geography,
	Bookkeeping and Principles of Accounts
	History,
	Clothing and Textile,
	Plus passes in English Language and
	Mathematics

(B) ART, PRINTING AND RELATED PROGRAMMES

Programme	Admission Requirements
Art and Design	English Language, Fine Art and any three of the
	following:
	History/Government
	Chemistry/Physical Science,
	Biology/Agricultural Science,
	Literature in English,
	Mathematics,
	Clothing and Textiles,
	Religious Knowledge,
	Economics/Commerce
	Geography
	Home Economics
Printing Technology	Mathematics and Chemistry and three other
	subjects from:
	Mathematics,
	Physics,
	Book Keeping and Principles of Accounting

	Accounting,
	Economics/Commerce,
	Metal Work,
	Basic Electricity,
	Technical Drawing/Fine Art
	At least a pass in English Language is
	compulsory.
Fashion Design and Clothing	Home Economics/Technical Drawing and any
Technology	four of the following:
	Fine Art
	History,
	Physics,
	Chemistry,
	Biology/Agricultural Science,
	Mathematics,
	Clothing and Textiles,
	Literature in English,
	English Language,
	Home Management.
	At least a pass in English Language is
	compulsory.

(C) BUSINESS AND MANAGEMENT PROGRAMMES

Programme	Admission Requirements
Accountancy	English Language (not Literature in English) and
Business Administration and	Mathematics and any three subjects from the
Management	following:
Co-operative Economics &	Economics/Commerce,
Management	Business Methods,
Banking & Finance	Principles of Accounts,
Marketing	Literature in English
Purchasing & Supply	Geography
Insurance	Office Practice
Public Administration	Government,
Local Government Studies	Biology/Agricultural Science,
Social Development	Chemistry,
Office Technology and	Physics,
Management	History/Government
	Typewriting
	Shorthand

(D) ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY PROGRAMMES

Programme	Admission Requirements
Civil Engineering Technology,	Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and any
Electrical/Electronic	two subjects from:
Engineering Technology,	Biology/Agricultural Science
Marine Engineering	Technical Drawing,
Technology,	Basic Electronics/Basic Electricity,
Mechanical Engineering	Auto Mechanics,
Technology,	Metal Work,
Chemical Engineering	Woodwork (for Civil Engineering Tech.),
Technology,	Further Mathematics
Metallurgy,	English Language,
Computer Engineering	Geography,
Technology,	Economics/Commerce.
Petroleum Engineering	For Marine Engineering and Industrial Safety &
Technology,	Environmental Engineering a pass in Biology is
Mechatronics Engineering	required.
Technology,	At least a pas in English Language is required.
Mineral Resources Engineering	
Technology,	
Foundry Technology	
Welding and Fabrication	
Technology,	
Industrial Safety and	
Environmental Engineering	
Technology.	

(E) ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN PROGRAMMES

Programme	Admission Requirements
Architectural Technology	Mathematics, Physics and any three subjects
	from the following:
	Biology,
	Fine Art,
	Chemistry,
	History
	English Language,
	Geography,
	Further Mathematics
	Economics/Commerce,
	Religious Knowledge,
	Technical Drawing,
	Business Method.
	At least a pass in English Language. A pass in
	Fine Art or Technical Drawing will be an
	advantage.

Programme	Admission Requirements
Quantity Surveying and	Mathematics and Physics and any three of the
Building Technology	following:
	Economics/Commerce,
	Technical Drawing/Fine Art,
	Chemistry,
	Geography,
	Further Mathematics
	Woodwork,
	Biology,
	Religious Knowledge,
	Metal Work,
	And at least a pass in English Language is
	Compulsory. A pass in Art or Technical
	Drawing will be an advantage.
Estate Management	Mathematics, English Language a basic science
	subject and any two from the following:
	Geography,
	Economics/Commerce,
	Physics,
	Biology,
	Chemistry,
	Technical Drawing,
	Fine Art,
	Woodwork,
	Literature,
	Metal Work,
	Principles of Accounts and Book Keeping
	Government
Surveying and Geoinformatics	Mathematics and Physics and any other three
	subjects from the following:
	Further Mathematics,
	Chemistry;
	Technical Drawing/Fine Art,
	Geography,
	Economics/Commerce,
	Biology/Agricultural Science,
	English Language,
	Basic Electricity
	At least a pass in English Language is
T 1D 1 1D 1	compulsory.
Town and Regional Planning	Mathematics, Geography and three other
	subjects from:
	English Language,
	Economics/Commerce,
	Fine Art/Technical Drawing,
	Further Mathematics,
	Chemistry,
	Physics,

Biology/Agricultural Science,
History/Government
Business Methods/Bookkeeping and Principles
of Accounting
One of the three subjects must be a basic science
subject. At least a pass in English Language is
compulsory.

(F) HEALTH SCIENCES PROGRAMMES

Programme	Admission Requirements
General Nursing	English Language, Biology/Health Science and
	any three subjects from:
	Chemistry, Physics, Economics/Commerce,
	Geography, Food and Nutrition/Home
	Management,
	Religious Knowledge, any Nigerian Language,
	plus at least pass in Mathematics.
Programme	Admission Requirements
Community Health	Mathematics, Biology/Health Science and any
	three from:
	Nutrition, Chemistry, Physics, Religious Studies,
	Geography, Economics, Nigerian Language
	Plus at least a pass in English Language, Food
	and Nutrition/Home Management.
Dental Technology	Mathematics, Biology/Health Science,
Dental Therapy	Chemistry and Physics and one other credit
	from:
	Geography, Economics/Commerce, Religious
	Studies, Local Language, Food and
	Nutrition/Home Management.
	Plus at least a pass in English Language.
Environmental Health	Biology/Health Science, Chemistry and any
Technology	three from:
	Government,
	Geography,
	Economics/Commerce,
	Food and Nutrition/Home Management,
	Physics,
	Religious Knowledge,
	Nigerian Language
	Technical Drawing
	Plus at least a Pass in English Language and
	Mathematics.
Health Information	Mathematics, English Language, Biology/Health
Management	Science and any two from:
	Chemistry, Physics, Geography, Economics,

	Religious Knowledge, Nigerian Language
Prosthetics and Orthotics	Physics, Chemistry and Biology plus any two
	from:
	Health Science,
	Food and Nutrition/Home Management
	Agricultural Science
	Geography,
	Technical Drawing
	Plus at least a pass in English Language and
	Mathematics

(G) HOSPITALITY PROGRAMMES

Programme	Admission Requirements
Hospitality Management	Biology/Agricultural Science/Health Science,
	English Language and any three of the
	following:
	Physics,
	Chemistry,
	Government
	Mathematics
	Business Methods
	Economics/Commerce,
	Book Keeping & Principles of Accounting
	Food and Nutrition/Home Management,
	Health Science, Geography,
	Home Economics
	French Language.
Leisure and Tourism	English Language, Geography, a Basic Science
Management	subject and two other subjects from:
	Economics/Commerce, History, Book Keeping
	Principles of Accounting, Mathematics, Fine
	Arts, French Language, Government, Food and
	Nutrition, Nigerian Language, Home Economics
	A pass in Mathematics is compulsory.
Nutrition and Dietetics	Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science/Health
	Science and any three of the following:
	Food and Nutrition,
	Mathematics,
	Economics/Commerce,
	Physics,
	Agricultural Science
	English Language,
	Home Management.
	At least a pass in English Language and
	Mathematics are required.

Wildlife and Ecotourism	Biology/Agricultural Science, Geography and any three subjects from: Economics/Commerce, Physics, French Language, Chemistry, Religious Knowledge, Plus at least pass in Mathematics and English Language.

(H) INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION PROGRAMMES

Programme	Admission Requirements
Mass Communication	English Language and Mathematics and any
Library and Information	three other subjects from:
Science	History,
	Literature in English,
	Economics/Commerce,
	Fine Arts,
	Government,
	Biology
	Physics,
	Chemistry
	Basic Electricity
	Geography,
	Typewriting,
	Commerce/Principles of Accounting,
	Pass in Physics, Electronics/Basic Electricity
	will be an advantage.

(I) PURE AND APPLIED SCIENCES

Programme	Admission Requirements
Computer Science	Mathematics, a basic science and three other
Statistics	subjects chosen from the following:
	Economics,
	Geography,
	Government/History,
	Further Mathematics,
	Physics,
	Chemistry,
	Biology/Agricultural Science.

English Language, Typewriting, Passes in English Language and Physics are compulsory. Mathematics, Chemistry and Biology/Agricultural Science/Health Science and any two of the following: Physics, Technical Drawing, Economics/Commerce, English Language, Additional/Further Mathematics, Home Economics, Food and Nutrition, Geography Plus at least passes in Physics and English Language. Glass/Ceramics Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two others from: Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork, Metalwork, Technical/Engineering Drawing, Fine Art, Economics Basic Electricity, Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity, Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork, Metalwork,		English Language
Food Technology Passes in English Language and Physics are compulsory. Mathematics, Chemistry and Biology/Agricultural Science/Health Science and any two of the following: Physics, Technical Drawing, Economics/Commerce, English Language, Additional/Further Mathematics, Home Economics, Food and Nutrition, Geography Plus at least passes in Physics and English Language. Glass/Ceramics Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two others from: Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork, Metalwork, Technical/Engineering Drawing, Fine Art, Economics Basic Electricity, Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		
Food Technology Mathematics, Chemistry and Biology/Agricultural Science/Health Science and any two of the following: Physics, Technical Drawing, Economics/Commerce, English Language, Additional/Further Mathematics, Home Economics, Food and Nutrition, Geography Plus at least passes in Physics and English Language. Glass/Ceramics Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two others from: Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork, Metalwork, Technical/Engineering Drawing, Fine Art, Economics Basic Electricity, Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity, Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		
Food Technology Mathematics, Chemistry and Biology/Agricultural Science/Health Science and any two of the following: Physics, Technical Drawing, Economics/Commerce, English Language, Additional/Further Mathematics, Home Economics, Food and Nutrition, Geography Plus at least passes in Physics and English Language. Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two others from: Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork, Metalwork, Technical/Engineering Drawing, Fine Art, Economics Basic Electricity, Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity, Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		
Biology/Agricultural Science/Health Science and any two of the following: Physics, Technical Drawing, Economics/Commerce, English Language, Additional/Further Mathematics, Home Economics, Food and Nutrition, Geography Plus at least passes in Physics and English Language. Glass/Ceramics Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two others from: Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork, Metalwork, Technical/Engineering Drawing, Fine Art, Economics Basic Electricity, Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity, Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,	D 15 1	1
any two of the following: Physics, Technical Drawing, Economics/Commerce, English Language, Additional/Further Mathematics, Home Economics, Food and Nutrition, Geography Plus at least passes in Physics and English Language. Glass/Ceramics Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two others from: Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork, Metalwork, Technical/Engineering Drawing, Fine Art, Economics Basic Electricity, Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity, Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,	Food Technology	
Physics, Technical Drawing, Economics/Commerce, English Language, Additional/Further Mathematics, Home Economics, Food and Nutrition, Geography Plus at least passes in Physics and English Language, Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two others from: Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork, Metalwork, Technical/Engineering Drawing, Fine Art, Economics Basic Electricity, Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity, Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		
Technical Drawing, Economics/Commerce, English Language, Additional/Further Mathematics, Home Economics, Food and Nutrition, Geography Plus at least passes in Physics and English Language. Glass/Ceramics Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two others from: Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork, Metalwork, Technical/Engineering Drawing, Fine Art, Economics Basic Electricity, Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		_ ·
Economics/Commerce, English Language, Additional/Further Mathematics, Home Economics, Food and Nutrition, Geography Plus at least passes in Physics and English Language. Glass/Ceramics Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two others from: Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork, Metalwork, Technical/Engineering Drawing, Fine Art, Economics Basic Electricity, Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		Physics,
English Language, Additional/Further Mathematics, Home Economics, Food and Nutrition, Geography Plus at least passes in Physics and English Language. Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two others from: Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork, Metalwork, Technical/Engineering Drawing, Fine Art, Economics Basic Electricity, Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		Technical Drawing,
Additional/Further Mathematics, Home Economics, Food and Nutrition, Geography Plus at least passes in Physics and English Language. Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two others from: Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork, Metalwork, Technical/Engineering Drawing, Fine Art, Economics Basic Electricity, Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		Economics/Commerce,
Home Economics, Food and Nutrition, Geography Plus at least passes in Physics and English Language. Glass/Ceramics Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two others from: Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork, Metalwork, Technical/Engineering Drawing, Fine Art, Economics Basic Electricity, Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity, Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		English Language,
Food and Nutrition, Geography Plus at least passes in Physics and English Language. Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two others from: Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork, Metalwork, Technical/Engineering Drawing, Fine Art, Economics Basic Electricity, Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		Additional/Further Mathematics,
Geography Plus at least passes in Physics and English Language. Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two others from: Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork, Metalwork, Technical/Engineering Drawing, Fine Art, Economics Basic Electricity, Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity, Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		Home Economics,
Plus at least passes in Physics and English Language. Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two others from: Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork, Metalwork, Technical/Engineering Drawing, Fine Art, Economics Basic Electricity, Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		Food and Nutrition,
Plus at least passes in Physics and English Language. Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two others from: Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork, Metalwork, Technical/Engineering Drawing, Fine Art, Economics Basic Electricity, Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		Geography
Glass/Ceramics Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two others from: Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork, Metalwork, Technical/Engineering Drawing, Fine Art, Economics Basic Electricity, Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		
Glass/Ceramics Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two others from: Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork, Metalwork, Technical/Engineering Drawing, Fine Art, Economics Basic Electricity, Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		
others from: Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork, Metalwork, Technical/Engineering Drawing, Fine Art, Economics Basic Electricity, Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,	Glass/Ceramics Technology	Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two
Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork, Metalwork, Technical/Engineering Drawing, Fine Art, Economics Basic Electricity, Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		, ,
Woodwork, Metalwork, Technical/Engineering Drawing, Fine Art, Economics Basic Electricity, Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		
Metalwork, Technical/Engineering Drawing, Fine Art, Economics Basic Electricity, Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		
Technical/Engineering Drawing, Fine Art, Economics Basic Electricity, Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		<i>'</i>
Fine Art, Economics Basic Electricity, Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		· ·
Economics Basic Electricity, Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		
Basic Electricity, Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		, and the second
Geography Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		
Further Mathematics Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		· ·
Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		
Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		
Leather Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Agricultural Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		
Science and two others from: Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,	Lasthan Tashnalasy	
Physics, Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,	Leather Technology	, , ,
Fine Art Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		
Economics/Commerce Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		
Geography/Government Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		
Technical Drawing, Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		
Book Keeping and Accounts Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		
Basic Electricity. Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		
Nigerian Language Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		
Plus a minimum of pass grade in English Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		
Language. Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		
Nautical Science Mathematics, Physics, Geography and two others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		
others from: Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		
Chemistry, Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,	Nautical Science	
Economics/Commerce, Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		
Biology/Agricultural Science, Woodwork,		
Woodwork,		· /
, ,		Biology/Agricultural Science,
Metalwork,		Woodwork,
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		Metalwork,

Foreign Language, Technical Drawing, Basic Electricity. Plus minimum of pass grade in English Language. Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Health Science and two others from: Physics, Economics/Commerce, Geography, Food and Nutrition, Home Management, Business Studies, Principles of Accounting. Plus at least a pass in English Language. Polymer Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two other subjects from the following: Economics,
Basic Electricity. Plus minimum of pass grade in English Language. Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Health Science and two others from: Physics, Economics/Commerce, Geography, Food and Nutrition, Home Management, Business Studies, Principles of Accounting. Plus at least a pass in English Language. Polymer Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two other subjects from the following: Economics,
Pharmaceutical Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Health Science and two others from: Physics, Economics/Commerce, Geography, Food and Nutrition, Home Management, Business Studies, Principles of Accounting. Plus at least a pass in English Language. Polymer Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two other subjects from the following: Economics,
Pharmaceutical Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Health Science and two others from: Physics, Economics/Commerce, Geography, Food and Nutrition, Home Management, Business Studies, Principles of Accounting. Plus at least a pass in English Language. Polymer Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two other subjects from the following: Economics,
Pharmaceutical Technology Mathematics, Chemistry, Biology/Health Science and two others from: Physics, Economics/Commerce, Geography, Food and Nutrition, Home Management, Business Studies, Principles of Accounting. Plus at least a pass in English Language. Polymer Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two other subjects from the following: Economics,
Science and two others from: Physics, Economics/Commerce, Geography, Food and Nutrition, Home Management, Business Studies, Principles of Accounting. Plus at least a pass in English Language. Polymer Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two other subjects from the following: Economics,
Science and two others from: Physics, Economics/Commerce, Geography, Food and Nutrition, Home Management, Business Studies, Principles of Accounting. Plus at least a pass in English Language. Polymer Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two other subjects from the following: Economics,
Science and two others from: Physics, Economics/Commerce, Geography, Food and Nutrition, Home Management, Business Studies, Principles of Accounting. Plus at least a pass in English Language. Polymer Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two other subjects from the following: Economics,
Physics, Economics/Commerce, Geography, Food and Nutrition, Home Management, Business Studies, Principles of Accounting. Plus at least a pass in English Language. Polymer Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two other subjects from the following: Economics,
Economics/Commerce, Geography, Food and Nutrition, Home Management, Business Studies, Principles of Accounting. Plus at least a pass in English Language. Polymer Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two other subjects from the following: Economics,
Geography, Food and Nutrition, Home Management, Business Studies, Principles of Accounting. Plus at least a pass in English Language. Polymer Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two other subjects from the following: Economics,
Food and Nutrition, Home Management, Business Studies, Principles of Accounting. Plus at least a pass in English Language. Polymer Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two other subjects from the following: Economics,
Home Management, Business Studies, Principles of Accounting. Plus at least a pass in English Language. Polymer Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two other subjects from the following: Economics,
Business Studies, Principles of Accounting. Plus at least a pass in English Language. Polymer Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two other subjects from the following: Economics,
Principles of Accounting. Plus at least a pass in English Language. Polymer Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two other subjects from the following: Economics,
Polymer Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two other subjects from the following: Economics,
Polymer Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two other subjects from the following: Economics,
Polymer Technology Mathematics, Physics and Chemistry and two other subjects from the following: Economics,
other subjects from the following: Economics,
Economics,
·
Technical Drawing/Art,
Further Mathematics,
Biology/Agricultural Science,
English Language,
Metal Work,
Woodwork,
At least passes in English Language and Biology
are compulsory.
Programme Admission Requirements Science Leberatory Methometics and two subjects from
Science Laboratory Mathematics, and two subjects from:
Technology Physics,
Biology/Agricultural Science/Health Science
Chemistry,
And two other subjects from Technical Drawing,
Metal or Wood Work, Basic Electricity,
Geography, Further Mathematics, and Fine Art.
At least a pass in each of the three basic science
– Biology, Chemistry, Physics and English
Language is compulsory.
Textiles Technology Mathematics and Chemistry and three other
Subjects from:
Biology/Agricultural Science,
Physics,
English Language,
Geography,
Home Economics
History,

	T
	Economics/Commerce,
	Government,
	Clothing and Textile,
	Fine Art,
	Technical Drawing.
	At least a passes in English Language and
	Physics are compulsory.
Wood and Paper Technology	Chemistry, Mathematics and any three of the
	following:
	Physics,
	Geography,
	Woodwork
	Metalwork
	Technical Drawing
	Economics/Commerce,
	English Language,
	Agricultural Science/Biology.
	At least passes in Physics, English Language
	and Biology/Agricultural Science are
	compulsory.

GENERAL ADMISSION REQUIREMENTS FOR NID PROGRAMMES

NID AGRICULTURE AND RELATED SECTOR

Programme	Admission Requirements
NID Innovation Agriculture	Biology, Agricultural Science, and any three of
	the following:
	Geography
	Mathematics
	Economics
	Statistics
	Physics
	Chemistry
	At least passes in English Language and
	Mathematics are compulsory.

NID CONSTRUCTION AND ENGINEERING AND RELATED SECTOR PROGRAMMES

Programme	Admission Requirements
NID Building Construction	5 Relevant Credits at SSCE O/L or Equivalent,
	including Mathematics, English Language,
	Physics and any other 2 Relevant subjects

NID CREATIVE ART AND RELATED SECTOR PROGRAMMES

Programme	Admission Requirements
NID Music	5 Relevant Credits at SSCE O/L or Equivalent,
NID Performing and Media Arts	including Mathematics, English Language and
	any other 3 from Arts and Social Science
	subjects

NID FILM PRODUCTION AND RELATED SECTOR PROGRAMMES

Programme	Admission Requirements
NID Film and Television	5 Relevant Credits at SSCE O/L or Equivalent,
Production	including Mathematics, English Language and
	any other 3 from Arts, Science and Social
	Science subjects

NID INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY (ICT) AND RELATED SECTOR PROGRAMMES

Programme	Admission Requirements
NID Computer Hardware Technology	5 Relevant Credits at SSCE O/L or
NID Computer Software Technology	Equivalent, including Mathematics,
NID Digital Multimedia Technology	English Language and any other 3
NID Networking and System Security	Relevant subjects

NID OIL AND GAS AND RELATED SECTOR PROGRAMMES

Programme	Admission Requirements
NID Petroleum Geosciences	5 Relevant Credits at SSCE O/L or
	Equivalent, including Mathematics,
	English Language, Physics, Chemistry
	and any other Relevant subject

NID PARALEGAL AND RELATED SECTOR PROGRAMMES

Programme	Admission Requirements
NID Paralegal Studies	5 Relevant Credits at SSCE O/L or
	Equivalent, including Mathematics,
	English Language and any other 3 from
	Arts and Social Science subjects

NID PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT TEACHING AND RELATED SECTOR PROGRAMMES

Programme	Admission Requirements
NID Early Childcare Education and	5 Relevant Credits at SSCE O/L or
Management (ECEM)	Equivalent (TC Grade II), including
	Mathematics, English Language and any
	other 3 from Arts and Social Science
	subjects

NID TELECOMMUNICATION AND RELATED SECTOR PROGRAMMES

Programme	Admission Requirements
NID Telecommunication Technology	5 Relevant Credits at SSCE O/L or
	Equivalent, including Mathematics,
	English Language and any other 3
	Relevant subjects

NID WELDING AND FABRICATION SECTOR PROGRAMMES

Programme	Admission Requirements
NID Welding and Fabrication Technology	5 Relevant Credits at SSCE O/L or
	Equivalent, including Mathematics,
	English Language and any other 3
	Relevant subjects

GENERAL ADMISSION REQUIREMENTS FOR HND PROGRAMMES

Applicants who possess the following qualifications may be considered for direct admission into Higher National Diploma Programmes:

- 1. The National Diploma with a minimum of lower credit pass in the discipline obtained from an NBTE accredited programme plus a minimum of one-year Post-ND cognate work experience in the field of specialisation.
- 2. Candidates with ND at pass level and a minimum of two-year post-ND work experience may also be considered.
- 3. For the HND Bilingual Secretarial Studies Programme, a pass in the relevant language at the SSCE or equivalent qualifications will be an advantage. This is in addition to 1-2 above. All candidates will be expected to pass an intensive 16 weeks language course prior to the commencement of the programme.

HND AGRICULTURE AND RELATED PROGRAMMES

Programme	Admission Requirements
HND Agricultural Engineering	ND Agricultural Engineering Technology
Technology with options in:	
Farm Power & Machinery;	
Post Harvest Technology;	
Soil & Water.	
HND Animal Health Technology	ND Animal Health & Production Technology
HND Animal Production	ND Agricultural Technology;
Technology	ND Animal Health & Production Technology;
	ND Wildlife Management
HND Agricultural Extension &	ND in any Agricultural programme
Management	
HND Crop Production Technology	ND Agricultural Technology
HND Fisheries Technology	ND Fisheries Technology
HND Forestry Technology	ND Agricultural Technology;
	ND Forestry Technology
HND Horticulture & Landscape	ND Agricultural Technology;
Technology	ND Forestry Technology
HND Pest Management	ND Agricultural Technology;
Technology	ND Science Laboratory Technology
HND Soil Science	ND Agricultural Technology
HND Wildlife Management	ND Wildlife Management
	ND Agricultural Technology
	ND Animal Health & Production Technology
	ND Forestry Technology
HND Paper Technology	ND Wood & Paper Technology
HND Wood Technology	ND Forestry Technology

HND ART, PRINTING AND RELATED PROGRAMMES

Programme	Admission Requirements
Art and Industrial Design	ND Art and Industrial Design.
Book Publishing	ND or HND/Bachelors degree in any programme
	with years of experiences.
Fashion Design and Clothing	ND Fashion Design & Clothing.
Technology	
Music Technology	ND Music Technology.
Printing Technology	ND Printing Technology.

HND BUSINESS AND RELATED PROGRAMMES

Programme	Admission Requirements
HND Business Administration &	ND Business Administration & Management.
Management	
HND Marketing	
HND Purchasing and Supply	
HND Cooperatives Economics &	ND Cooperative Economics and Management.
Management	

HND Human Resources	ND Business Administration & Management.
Management	
HND Local Government Studies	ND Local Government Studies.
HND Production & Operation	Any ND Programme
Management	
HND Public Administration	ND Public Administration;
	ND Local Government Studies.
HND Office Technology &	ND Office Technology & Management.
Management	

HND ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY PROGRAMMES

Programme	Admission Requirements
HND Boat & Ship Building	ND Boat & Ship Building Engineering Technology.
HND Chemical Engineering	ND Chemical Engineering Technology.
Technology	
HND Civil Engineering	ND Civil Engineering Technology.
Technology	
HND Electrical Engineering	ND Electrical/Electronics Engineering Technology.
Technology with options in:	
Electronics and Telecom;	
Power & Machines;	
Instrumentation and Control.	
HND Foundry Engineering	ND Foundry Engineering Technology;
Technology.	ND Metallurgy.
HND Industrial Maintenance	ND Industrial Maintenance Engineering
Engineering	Technology.
HND Industrial Safety &	ND Industrial Safety & Environmental Engineering
Environmental Engineering	Technology.
Technology with options in:	ND Civil Engineering Technology.
Industrial Safety	
Environmental Engineering	
HND Marine Engineering	ND Marine Engineering Technology.
Technology	
HND Mechanical Engineering	ND Mechanical Engineering Technology.
Technology with options in:	
Manufacturing;	
Plant Engineering.	
HND Metallurgy	ND Metallurgy.
HND Mineral Resources	ND Mineral Resources Engineering Technology.
Engineering with options in:	
Geological Engineering;	
Mineral Processing;	
Mining Engineering.	
HND Petroleum Engineering	ND Petroleum Engineering Technology;
	ND Mineral Resources Engineering Technology.
HND Petroleum & Gas Processing	ND Petroleum &Gas Processing Engineering
	Technology.

HND ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN PROGRAMMES

Programme	Admission Requirements
HND Architectural Technology	ND Architectural Technology.
HND Building Technology	ND Building Technology;
HND Estate Management	ND Estate Management.
HND Quantity Surveying	ND Quantity Surveying;
HND Surveying & Geo-informatics	ND Surveying & Geo-Informatics.
HND Urban and Regional Planning	ND Urban & Regional Planning.

HND FINANCE AND RELATED PROGRAMMES

Programme	Admission Requirements
HND Accountancy	ND Accountancy.
HND Banking and Finance	ND Banking and Finance.
HND Insurance	ND Insurance.

HND HEALTH AND RELATED TECHNOLOGY

Programme	Admission Requirements
HND Community Health	ND Community Health;
-	ND Environmental Health Technology;
	ND General Nursing.
HND Dental Technology	ND Dental Technology.
HND Dental Therapy	ND Dental Therapy.
HND Environmental Health	ND Environmental Health Technology.
Technology	
HND Health Information	ND Health Information Management.
Management	
HND Public Health Nursing	ND General Nursing or the following equivalents:
	Nigerian Registered Nurse Certificate;
	Nigerian Registered Midwife Certificate or
	Psychiatric Nurse Certificate.
HND Prosthetics & Orthotics	ND Prosthetics & Orthotics.
Technology	

HND HOSPITALITY AND RELATED PROGRAMMES

Programme	Admission Requirements
HND Hospitality Management	ND Hospitality Management.
	ND Leisure & Tourism Management.
HND Home & Rural Economics	ND Home & Rural Economics.
HND Nutrition and Dietetics	ND Nutrition & Dietetics.
HND Leisure & Tourism	ND Leisure & Tourism Management.
Management	ND Hospitality Management.

HND INFORMATION AND RELATED PROGRAMMES

Programme	Admission Requirements
HND Library & Information	ND Library & Information Science.
Science	·
HND Mass Communication with	ND Mass Communication.

options in:	
Broadcasting;	
Print Media.	

HND SCIENCE, COMPUTING AND RELATED PROGRAMMES

Programme	Admission Requirements
HND Ceramic Technology	ND Ceramic Technology;
	ND Glass Technology.
HND Computer Science	ND Computer Science.
HND Food Technology	ND Food Technology.
HND Geological Technology	ND Geological Technology.
HND Glass Technology	ND Glass Technology;
	ND Ceramic Technology
HND Leather Technology	ND Leather Technology
HND Nautical Science	ND Nautical Science
HND Pharmaceutical Technology	ND Pharmaceutical Technology
HND Polymer Technology	ND Polymer Technology;
	ND Chemical Engineering
HND Science Laboratory Technology	ND Science Laboratory Technology
with options in:	
Biology;	
Biochemistry;	
Chemistry;	
Environmental Biology;	
Microbiology;	
Biology/Microbiology;	
Biochemistry/Microbiology;	
Chemistry/Biochemistry	
Physics with Electronics	
HND Statistics	ND Statistics
HND Textile Technology	ND Textile Technology

POST-HND (Full Professional Diploma) PROGRAMME

Applicants for admission into any of the full professional/Post-HND programmes should possess the following:

- 1. At least an upper credit pass obtained from an NBTE accredited HND programme or its equivalent in the relevant field;
- 2. Satisfactory completion of the National Youth Service Corps scheme.